Some Desmond Families of Old San Francisco, 1849 to 1906 Compiled by William Desmond Copyright 2016

Introduction

The following descendancies cover the period of time beginning with the first arrival of Desmonds in San Francisco in about 1849, just before California became a state, to the great earthquake and fire of 1906, when what is often referred to as "Old San Francisco" vanished forever. I have tried to include all of the Desmond families that were in San Francisco during this time period. They were compiled from newspaper articles, obituaries, mortuary, cemetery, church, birth, death, marriage, census records, and various other sources and have been revised based upon additional research in 2015. They are not in any particular order.

The numbering system and format are straightforward and may be understood intuitively. Family relationships are indicated by the position of a person's name. A minimum of genealogical symbols and abbreviations are used. Each individual is assigned a unique number in the descendancy depending upon the generation to which he or she belongs and order of birth among his or her siblings. Spouses are assigned the next successive number following that of the person to whom they are married in the chronological order of their marriage. Any individual can be readily identified by his or her unique number. Additional information for many individuals is provided in the notes. The paragraphing of quotations from newspaper articles in the notes has been altered to conserve space, and citations for commonly used genealogical sources, such as the U.S. censuses, California Birth and Death Indexes, etc. have been omitted for the same reason. The abbreviations and symbols used in the chart are as follows:

+ married to

± extra-marital relationship

abt. about

aft. after

b. born

bapt. baptized

bef. before

bet. between

bur, buried

chr. christened

d. died

div. divorced

d.s.p. died without issue (decessit sine prole)

d.s.p.m. died without sons (decessit sine prole malus)

liv. living

res. resided

- 1.01 DANIEL PATRICK DESMOND, b. abt. 1862, County Cork, Ireland, San Francisco, d. 25 Nov 1911, San Francisco, California, bur. Holy Cross Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo County, California.¹
- + 1.02 MARGARET L MORIARTY, b. abt. 1865, Ireland, d. 23 Sep 1932, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, bur. Holy Cross Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo, California.²
 - 2.01 DANIEL PATRICK DESMOND, Jr. b. 26 April 1890, California, d. 9 Apr 1953, Redwood City, San Mateo County, California., bur. Holy Cross Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo, California.³
 - + 2.02 ANNE (ANNIE) M. COLEMAN, b. 27 Nov 1888, County Galway, Ireland, d. 16 Apr 1964, Santa Clara County, California, bur. Holy Cross Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo, California.⁴
 - 3.01 DANIEL PATRICK DESMOND, III, b. 16 May 1917, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, d. 20 Oct 1989, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, bur. Holy Cross Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo, California.⁵
 - + 3.02 BARBARA JEAN WILSON, b. 12 Mar 1921, California, d. 12 Sep 1979, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, bur. Holy Cross Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo, California.⁶
 - 4.01 BARBARA ANNE DESMOND, living.
 - 4.02 DANIEL PATRICK DESMOND, IV, living.
 - 3.03 JAMES STEPHEN DESMOND, b. 19 May 1919, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, d. 14 Jan 2002, Yountville, Napa, California, cremated, location of ashes unknown.⁷
 - + 3.04 PATRICIA ELENOR BRAND, b. 22 Aug 1923. California, d. 25 Sep 1994, Sonoma County, California.8
 - 4.03 ROBERT JOSEPH DESMOND, living.
 - 4.04 KATHLEEN MARY DESMOND, living.
 - 4.05 DIANE PATRICIA DESMOND, b. 19 Feb 1951, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, d.s.p. 23 Feb 1951, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, bur. Holy Cross Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo, California.⁹
 - 3.05 MARGARET DESMOND, b. 4 Mar 1921, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, d. 18 Jan 1993, Sonoma County, California, bur. San Francisco National Cemetery, San Francisco, San Francisco, California.¹⁰
 - + 3.06 ARNOLD CHARLES LOGUE, b. 7 Jul 1921, California, d. 1 Apr 1992, Sonoma County, California, bur. San Francisco National Cemetery, San Francisco, San Francisco, California. 11
 - 4.06 ARNOLD JOHN LOGUE, living.
 - 4.07 JAMES EDWARD LOGUE, living.

¹ "In this city, November 25, Daniel, beloved husband of Margaret Desmond, loving father of Daniel, John, Anna, Mary, Stephen and Veronica Desmond, loving stepfather of Denis and Cornelius Bronan, brother of Denis Desmond, Mrs. Ann Daly and Mrs. Michael Fitzgerald of Portland, and brother-in-law of John P. Moriarty, a native of County Cork, Ireland" (*The San Francisco Chronicle*, San Francisco, Calif., November 27, 1911, p.9). http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fq.cgi?page=gr&GRid=105256554

² http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=105543371

³ http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=108574597

⁴ http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=107712591

⁵ http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=105256556

⁶ http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=105543366

⁷ http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=123512946

B Daughter of George Brand and Helen Dunn.

⁹ http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=108574651

¹⁰ http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=3533694

¹¹ Son of Arnold and Margaret Logue. Lieutenant Commander, U.S. Navy. http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=3533692

- 4.08 DANIEL PATRICK LOGUE, living.
- 4.09 NOREEN PATRICK LOGUE, living.
- 4.10 STEPHEN J. LOGUE, living.
- 3.07 DOROTHY MAY DESMOND, b. 30 Aug 1922, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, d.s.p. 27 Feb 1942, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, bur. Holy Cross Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo, California. 12
- 3.08 WINIFRED A. DESMOND, b. 23 Nov 1923, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, d. 11 Dec 1983, San Mateo County, California, bur. Holy Cross Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo, California. 13
- + 3.09 JAMES R. MAHONEY, b. 25 Mar 1922, Texas, d. 21 Dec 1991, San Mateo County, California bur. Holy Cross Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo, California. 14
 - 4.06 WILLIAM DENNIS MAHONEY, 26 Feb 1937, San Francisco, San Francisco, California.
 - 4.07 DAVID ROY MAHONEY, 24 Dec 1938, San Francisco, San Francisco, California.
- 3.10 JOHN JOSEPH DESMOND, b. 12 Aug 1926, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, d. 25 Mar 2013, bur. Saint Francis Solano Cemetery, Sonoma, Sonoma, California. 15
- + 3.11 KATHLEEN ANN MULHOLLAND, b. 5 Sep 1932, San Francisco, d. 23 Nov 2004, bur. Saint Francis Solano Cemetery, Sonoma, Sonoma, California. 16
 - 4.08 JOHN J. DESMOND, b. 22 Aug 1956, Sonoma County, California, d. 22 Aug 1956, Sonoma County, California, bur. Holy Cross Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo, California.
 - 4.09 MICHAEL J. DESMOND, b. 16 Aug 1963, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, d. 27 Nov 1963, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, bur. Holy Cross Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo, California.
 - 4.10 KATHLEEN DESMOND, living.
 - 4.11 MATTHEW DESMOND, living.

¹² "In this city, February 27, 1942, Dorothy May Desmond, dearly beloved daughter of Daniel P. and Annie M. Desmond, loving sister of Daniel, James, Margaret, Winifred, John and Joseph Desmond. A member of Pride of the Forest Circle No. 204, F. of A., and Children of Mary Soldality of St. Monica's Parish. The funeral will take place tomorrow (Monday), March 2, 1942, at 9 o'clock a.m., from the Memorial Chapels of Carew & English, Masonic at Golden Gate ave., thence to Star of the Sea Church, Geary blvd. at 8th ave., where solemn requiem mass will be offered for the repose of her soul commencing at 9:30 o'clock. Interment, Holy Cross Cemetery" (*The San Francisco Chronicle*, San Francisco, Calif., March 1, 1942, n.p.). http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=73708498

¹³ http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=105139412

http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=105120656

^{15 &}quot;John Joseph Desmond 86, joined the love of his life, Kathleen and his two sons John and Michael on March 25, 2013. Beloved father of Kathy Desmond, Matt (Teal Sutliff) Desmond, Tim (Diane Lord) Desmond and Tricia (Duane) Fey. Adored papa of Shaina, Brenna, Devin, Sean, Dan, Bailey, Nora and Nolan. Visitation for family and friends will begin at 4 p.m. and the Vigil Service will begin at 7 p.m. on Tuesday, April 2nd at Duggan's Serra Mortuary, 500 Westlake Ave., Daly City. The Funeral Mass will be celebrated at 11 a.m. on Wednesday, April 3rd at Our Lady of Guadalupe Catholic Church, 8400 Old Redwood Hwy, Windsor CA, 95492. Committal Services will be held privately at the request of the family" (http://www.legacy.com/obituaries/sfgate/obituary.aspx?n=john-desmond&pid=163901461&fhid=2515). http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=107500627

¹⁶ Daughter of James C. and Josephine Mulholland. "DESMOND, Kathleen Ann Passed away peacefully in her sleep, November 23, 2004, at home in Windsor with her family at her side. Beloved wife for 49 years of John J. Desmond. Adored mother of Kathleen (John) Glischinski, Matthew Desmond, Tim (Diane Lord) Desmond, Patricia (Duane) Fey, and the late John and Michael Desmond. Idolized Nanie of Shaina, Brenna, Devin, Sean, Dan, Bailey, Nora and Nolan. Dear sister of Bill and Frank Mulholland, Mary Jo Henrikson, Madeline Pendergast and Denise Moffett and the late James and Eileen Mulholland. A Charter member of the Ancient Order of Hiberians, St. Rose Chapter; a Past Officer of the Sonoma Newcomers; a member of Boson Buddies; a volunteer for Friends in Sonoma Helping (FISH); an active member at Our Lady of Guadalupe Parish in Windsor. A former resident of Sonoma and native of S.F. Age 72. Friends are invited to attend A Mass of Christian Burial at Our Lady of Guadalupe Church, 8400 Old Redwood Hwy., Windsor, CA on Wednesday, December 1, 2004 at 11:00 a.m. Visitation at Duggan's Mission Chapel, 525 West Napa St., Sonoma on Tuesday, November 30, 2004 from 10:00 a.m. until the Vigil which will be held at 7:00 p.m. at Duggan's. Private Interment, St. Francis Cemetery, Sonoma...." (http://www.legacy.com/obituaries/pressdemocrat/obituary.aspx?n=kathleen-ann-desmond&pid=2862405). http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=75778982

- 4.12 TIMOTHY DESMOND, living.
- 4.13 PATRICIA DESMOND, living.
- 3.11 JOSEPH ANTHONY DESMOND, b. 25 May 1929, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, d. 2010, bur. Holy Cross Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo, California.¹⁷
- + 3.12 BEVERLY LUCHETTI, living.
 - 4.15 JOANNE DESMOND, living.
 - 4.14 DIANE P. DESMOND, living.
 - 4.16 JOSEPH A. DESMOND, living.
- 2.03 JOHN L. DESMOND, b. abt. 1892. San Francisco, San Francisco, California, d.s.p. 3 Jan 1922. San Francisco, San Francisco, California, bur. Holy Cross Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo, California. 18
- 2.04 ANNA G. DESMOND, 26 Jan 1893, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, d. 2 Nov 1956, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, bur. Holy Cross Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo, California. 19
- + 2.05 JOSEPH F. DELANEY, b. 19 Jan 1893, California, d. 10 Nov 1979, San Mateo County, California, bur. Holy Cross Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo, California.20
 - 3.13 ROBERT JOSEPH DELANEY, b. 19 Mar 1918, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, d. 5 Dec 1979, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, bur. Holy Cross Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo, California. 21
- 2.06 MARY MARGARET DESMOND, b. 26 May 1895, California, d. 9 Dec 1981, Marin County, California.
- + 2.05 HAROLD JOHN DEGAN, b. 19 Jun 1895, California, d. 20 Jun 1985, Marin County, California, 22
 - 3.14 BARBARA M. DEGAN, b. 18 June 1920, San Francisco, San Francisco, California.
 - 3.15 RICHARD J. DEGAN, b. 8 Oct 1921, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, d. 3 Jul 2012.²³

18 "In this city, January 3, 1922, John L., dearly beloved son of Margaret and the late Daniel Desmond, brother of Daniel and Stephen Desmond, Cornelius Brosnan, Mrs. Joseph Delaney, Mrs. Harold Degan, Mrs. S. V. Favilla and the late Denis Brosnan, and nephew of John P. Moriarty, a native of San Francisco. A member of Golden Gate Aerie, 61, F. O. E.; California Council 880 K. of C.; Presidion Parlor 194, N. S. G. W., and Marine Engineers' Beneficial Association, No. 35. Friends and Acquaintances are respectfully invited to attend the funeral tomorrow (Thursday), January 5, 1923, at 8:30 o'clock a.m., from the parlors of Carew and English, 1618 Geary st.; thence to St. Vincent de Paul's Church, where a requiem high mass will be offered for the repose of his soul, commencing at 9 o'clock. Interment, Holy Cross Cemetery...," (The San Francisco Chronicle, San Francisco, California, January 4, 1922, p. 6). http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=113094796

http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=113094796

^{17 &}quot;Joseph A. Desmond May 25, 1929 - August 23, 2010 Known for his love of all things Irish and all things San Franciscan, Joe was happiest in the company of his close-knit family, with his lifelong school friends, and among the legal community he loved so well. Joe passed away unexpectedly on Monday afternoon. He is survived by his beloved wife of 53 years, Beverly, his loving children Joanne and Diane of San Francisco and Joe of County Galway, Ireland, daughters-in-law, Ilana Bernstein and Ann Desmond, and adoring grandchildren Desmond, Anna, Malik, Chaltu, and Thomas. Survived by his brother John Desmond, sister-in-law Barbara Bosque, and many dear nieces, nephews, cousins, neighbors and friends. Joe was preceded in death by his parents Daniel and Anne Coleman Desmond, siblings Daniel, James, and Dorothy Desmond, Margaret Loque and Winifred Mahoney. Born in his family home in the City's Richmond District, Joe was a graduate of St. Monica's Class of '43 and St. Ignatius High School Class of '47. He received his Bachelor and Law degrees from USF in 1960. Before completing college, Joe served as an officer in the US Air Force during the Korean conflict. After law school, he worked as a criminal defense attorney establishing a reputation for compassion, fairness and helping those in need. Appointed by Gov. Jerry Brown, he served as a judge in the San Francisco Courts from 1983-2002. A proud member of the City's legal community, he was respected as a judge for his legal acumen and kind heart. Joe served on the St. Anthony's Foundation Board of Directors, the Citywide Alcoholism Advisory Board, and he was a Friend of Bill W, for over 40 years. One of Joe's great joys in life came from his devoted elementary school friends, lifelong companions who shared many happy times. Joe had a big smile, keen sense of humor, and loved entertaining people with stories, something he did on the very last afternoon of his life. Friends may visit Sunday August 29th after 1:30pm at St. Ignatius Church (Fulton & Parker Sts), San Francisco where a Vigil Service will be held at 2:30pm. A Funeral Mass will be celebrated Monday at 10:00am at St. Ignatius. Parking at the Koret Center (Turk & Parker Sts), Private interment" (The San Francisco Chronicle, San Francisco, Calif., August 27, 2010, n.p.), http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=108574721

²⁰ Married Oct 1915, San Francisco, San Francisco, California. http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=105246106

http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=105173491 22 Son of James J. Degan and Unknown Green.

- 2.07 STEPHEN JOSEPH DESMOND, b. 13 Nov 1897, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, d. 10 Mar 1978, Santa Clara County, California, bur. Holy Cross Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo, California.²⁴
- + 2.08 IRENE BRIGIDE LINEHAM, b. 3 Feb 1895, California, d. 11 Feb 1987, Santa Clara County, California, bur. Holy Cross Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo, California.²⁵
 - 3.16 ROBERT JOSEPH DESMOND, b. 23 Dec 1920, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, d.s.p. 28 Dec 1920, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, bur. Holy Cross Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo, California.²
 - 3.17 MARIE ELIZABETH DESMOND, b. 22 Apr 1922, California, d. 14 Sep 1994, Santa Clara County, California, bur. Golden Gate National Cemetery, San Bruno, San Mateo, California.²⁷
 - + 3.18 LOUIS A. GARIBALDI, b. 2 Aug 1921, d. 25 May 1987, bur. Golden Gate National Cemetery, San Bruno. San Mateo. California. 28 4.11 MICHAEL STEPHEN GARIBALDI. living.
 - 4.12 STEPHEN LOUIS GARIBALDI, living.
- 2.09 VERONICA KATHLEEN DESMOND b. Jan. 1901, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, d. 3 Nov 1991, Sonoma County, California, bur. Holy Cross Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo, California.²⁹
- + 2.10 SILVIO VINCENT FAVILLA, b. abt. 1895, California, d. 18 Mar 1982, Sonoma County, California, bur. Holy Cross Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo, California.30
 - 3.19 WILLIAM V. FAVILLA, b. 12 Feb 1920, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, d. 8 Nov 2009, Sonoma County, California.

²³ http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=143576036

²⁴ http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=107972172

http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=110078924

http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=105173493

²⁷ http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=684264

²⁸ http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=73976614

²⁹ http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=105251027

http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=107971995

- 1.01 PATRICK DESMOND, b. Ireland.
- + 1.02 JOHANNA MCCARTHY, b. Ireland.31
 - 2.01 JOHN DESMOND, bap. 18 Feb 1832, Schull East R.C. Parish, County Cork, Ireland, d.s.p. 7 Apr 1901, San Francisco, San Francisco, California.³²
 - 2.02 TIMOTHY DESMOND, bap. 31 May 1835, Schull East R.C. Parish, County Cork, Ireland. 33
 - 2.03 CORNELIUS DESMOND, bap. 9 Jan 1837, Schull East R.C. Parish, County Cork, Ireland. 34
 - 2.04 MICHAEL DESMOND, bap. 16 Oct 1840, Schull East R.C. Parish, County Cork, Ireland, d.s.p. 22 Nov 1896, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, bur. Holy Cross Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo, California.³⁵
 - 2.05 PATRICK DESMOND, bap. 14 Jul 1844, Schull East R.C. Parish, County Cork, Ireland, d. 30 Sep 1879, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, bur. Holy Cross Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo, California.³⁶
 - +2.06 ELLEN (HELEN) MCCARTHY, b. abt. 1851, Ireland, d. 16 Aug 1924, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, bur. Holy Cross Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo, California.³⁷
 - 3.01 JOHANNA (JOSIE) DESMOND, b. 23 Feb 1871, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, d.s.p. 12 Sep 1893, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, bur. Holy Cross Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo, California.³⁸
 - + 3.02 CHARLES MCCAULEY, b. abt. 1864, Culdaff, County Donegal, Ireland, d. 22 Sep 1893, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, bur. Holy Cross Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo, California.³⁹
 - 3.03 MARY (MAMIE) DESMOND, b. 24 Apr 1873, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, d.s.p. 28 May 1897, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, bur. Holy Cross Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo, California. 40

³¹ Married 12 Feb 1831, Schull East R.C. Parish, County Cork, Ireland (Roman Catholic Parish Records, http://churchrecords.irishgenealogy.ie/churchrecords/details/22470f0042864).

³² Roman Catholic Parish Records, http://churchrecords.irishgenealogy.ie/churchrecords/details/d902d00047528 "In this city, April 7, 1901, John Desmond, a native of Ireland, aged 68 years" (*The San Francisco Call*, San Francisco, Calif., April 9,1901, p. 11)

Roman Catholic Parish Records, http://churchrecords.irishgenealogy.ie/churchrecords/details/3a228d0048602 Roman Catholic Parish Records, http://churchrecords.irishgenealogy.ie/churchrecords/details/8ce7af0049195

³⁵ Roman Catholic Parish Records, http://churchrecords.irishgenealogy.ie/churchrecords/details/394db30050681 "In this city, November, 22, 1896, Michael, beloved brother of John and the late Patrick Desmond, uncle of Mamie, Katie and John Desmond and the late Josie McCauley, and brother-in-law of Mrs. O'Malley, a native of the parish of Scull [Schull], County Cork, Ireland, aged 56 years 1 month and 10 days. Friends and acquaintances are respectfully invited to attend the funeral TOMORROW (Tuesday), at 1:30 o'clock p.m., from his late residence, 318 Vallejo street. Interment Mount Calvary Cemetery" (*The San Francisco Call,* San Francisco, Calif., November 23, 1896, p.11). http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=77249710

³⁶ Roman Catholic Parish Records, http://churchrecords.irishgenealogy.ie/churchrecords/details/d34bf50052249 "In this city, September 30, Patrick Desmond, aged 33 years" (*The Daily Alta California*, San Francisco, Calif., October 2, 1879, p 4). http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=105539439

³⁷ She remarried, after 1880, John O'Malley, b. Feb 1857, Ireland, d. 7 Apr 1936, San Francisco. http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=105154457

³⁸ "In this city Sept. 12, 1893, Josie, beloved wife of Charles McCauley and daughter of Ellen and the late Patrick Desmond, and sister of Mary, Katie, and John Desmond, a native of San Francisco, aged 22 years 6 mouths and 17 days. Family and acquaintances are respectfully invited to attend the funeral tomorrow (Thursday) at 9 o'clock a.m. from her late residence. 318 Vallejo street, thence to St. Francis Church, where a requiem high mass will be celebrated for the repose of her soul commencing at 9:30 o'clock a. m. Interment Mount Calvary Cemetery" (*The San Francisco Call*, San Francisco, Calif. September, 13, 1893, p. 10). http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=74800765

³⁹ Married June 1892, San Francisco, San Francisco, California. "In this city Sept. 22, 1893, Charles, beloved brother of James McCaulley, a native of the parish of Culdaff, County Donegal, Ireland, aged 29 years, Family and acquaintances are respectfully invited to attend the funeral tomorrow (Thursday) at 9 o'clock a.m. from his late residence. 318 Vallejo street, thence to St. Francis Church for services. Interment Mount Calvary Cemetery" (*The San Francisco Call*, San Francisco, Calif. September, 23, 1893, p. 10).

3.04 KATHERINE A. (KATIE) DESMOND, b. 20 Mar 1875, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, d.s.p. 24 Jan 1897, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, bur. Holy Cross Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo, California.⁴¹

3.05 JOHN A. DESMOND (O'MALLEY), b. abt. 1878, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, d.s.p. 27 Apr 1928, San Francisco, California, bur. Holy Cross Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo, California. 42

⁴⁰ In this city, May 28, Mamie Desmond, beloved daughter of Mrs. John O'Malley and the late Patrick Desmond, and step-daughter of John O'Malley, and sister of John and the late Katie Desmond and the late Mrs. Josie McCauley, a native of San Francisco, aged 24 years, 1 month and 4 days" (The San Francisco Chronicle, San Francisco, Calif., May 29, 1897. p. 12). http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=107418201

^{11 "}In this city, January 24, 1897, Katie A. Desmond, beloved daughter of Mrs. John O'Malley and the late Patrick Desmond, and sister of Mamie and John Desmond and the late Mrs. Charles McCaulley, [sic] and niece of the late Michael Desmond, a native of San Francisco, aged 21 years 10 months and 4 days" (The San Francisco Call, San Francisco, Calif., January 25, 1897, p. 11). http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=154641943

42 http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=107313296

- 1.01 DANIEL J. DESMOND, b. abt. 1834, Ireland, d. 27 Sep 1915, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, bur. San Francisco National Cemetery, San Francisco, San Francisco, California. 43
- + 1.02 JANE HIGGINS, b. 22 Aug 1842, Ireland, d. 26 Mar 1900, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, bur. Holy Cross Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo, California.44
 - 2.01 GEORGE JOSEPH DESMOND, b. abt. 1870, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, d.s.p. 8 Feb 1942, San Mateo County, California, bur. Holy Cross Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo, California. 45
 - 2.02 DANIEL J. DESMOND, JR., b. abt. 1871, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, d.s.p. 25 Nov 1950, Sacramento County, California.46
 - 2.03 FRANK JOSEPH DESMOND, b. abt. 1872, California, res. 1900, San Francisco, San Francisco, California.
 - 2.04 MOLLIE DESMOND, b. abt. 1873, California.4
 - 2.05 SUSAN E. DESMOND, b. abt. 1875, California, d. 1914, Alameda County, California.
 - + 2.06 GEORGE BOISSON, b. abt. 1877, California, d. 1922, Alameda County, California.
 - 3.01 CLARENCE C. BOISSON, b. 13 Sep 1898, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, d, 25 Feb 1979, Santa Clara County, California.
 - 2.06 ANNIE DESMOND, b. Jun 1878, California, res. 1900, San Francisco, San Francisco, California.
 - 2.07 JAMES DESMOND, b. Jul 1881, California, res. 1900, San Francisco, San Francisco, California.
 - 2.10 KATHERINE (KATIE) DESMOND, b. Jun 1883. California, res. 1900. San Francisco, San Francisco, California.
 - 2.09 HAZEL DESMOND, b. Aug 1885, California, res. 1900. San Francisco, San Francisco, California.

⁴³ U.S. Navy, Civil War, http://www.findagraye.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=3524965 The 1870 U.S. census gives his age as 28, which would make him b, abt, 1842. His wife's age is given as 25, which would make her b. abt. 1845. Apparently, George (b. 1 Jan 1872 according to the California Death Index) was the eldest son, age 0 in the census. Daniel does not appear in the census, so he was not born 1 Jan 1870, as indicated by the Death Index.

^{44 &}quot;In this city, March 26, 1900, Jane, dearly beloyed wife of Daniel Desmond, and mother, of Annie, Hazel, George, Daniel, Frank and James Desmond and Mrs. George Boyson, a native of Ireland, aged 57 years 7 months and 4 days. Friends and acquaintances are respectfully invited to attend the funeral tomorrow (Thursday), at 9:30 o'clock, from the parlors of McAvoy & Co., 1235 Market street, between Eighth and Ninth, thence to St. Joseph's Church for services. Interment Holy Cross Cemetery (The San Francisco Call, San Francisco). Calif., March 28, 1900, p. 11).

¹⁵ "George J. Desmond, 70-year-old pensioner residing in the Colma area, killed on the Alemany boulevard west of Junipero Serra boulevard when hit by a car at 7:55 last night" (The San Mateo Times, San Mateo, Calif., February 9, 1942, p. 1), http://www.findagraye.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=110078922. He is listed as a patient at the San Francisco City and County Hospital in both the 1910 and 1920 U.S. censuses. In the 1930 U.S. census, he is listed as a "boarder" at the Palo Alto City Jail, Palo Alto, Santa Clara, California, and in the 1940 U.S. census, he resided at the San Mateo County Relief Home, San Mateo, California.

⁴⁶ He was a patient at Stockton State Hospital for the Insane, Stockton, Sacramento, California from as early as 1920, apparently, until his death in 1950. See the U.S. censuses 1920 to 1940.

47 She appears to have d.s.p. bef. 1900.

- 1.01 JOHN J. DESMOND, b. abt. 1853, Ireland, d. 9 Mar 1931, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, bur. Holy Cross Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo, California. 48
- + 1.02 CATHERINE O'LEARY, b. 1862, Ireland, d. 15 Nov 1918, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, bur. Holy Cross Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo, California. 49
 - 2.02 DANIEL F. DESMOND, b. Feb 1886, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, d.s.p. 12 March 1935, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, bur. Holy Cross Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo, California. 50
 - 2.03 MARY DESMOND, b. 18 Apr 1888, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, d.s.p. 26 Aug 1892, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, bur. Holy Cross Cemetery, Colma, Sam Mateo, California.⁵¹
 - 2.04 JAMES W. DESMOND, b. 7 Aug 1889, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, d.s.p. 26 Jan 1966, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, bur. Holy Cross Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo, California. 52
 - +2.05 CONSTANCE MARY VINCENT, b. 5 Nov 1897, California, d.s.p. 19 Jun 1994, Santa Clara County, California, bur. Holy Cross Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo, California.⁵³
 - 2.06 MARGARET I. DESMOND, b. 3 Jan 1891, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, d.s.p. 5 Mar 1966, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, bur. Holy Cross Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo, California. 54
 - 2.07 CATHERINE (KATIE) S. DESMOMD, b. 26 Feb 1892, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, d.s.p. 24 Jul 1980, Burlingame, San Mateo, California, bur. Holy Cross Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo, California. 55
 - 2.08 HELEN (AMELIA) DESMOND), b. Apr 1894, California.
 - 2.09. JOHN J. DESMOND, JR, b. 12 Apr 1896, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, d.s.p. 29 Apr 1950, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, bur. Holy Cross Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo, California. 56
 - 2.10 TIMOTHY GEORGE DESMOND, b. 4 Jul 1899, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, d.s.p. 16 Jul 1899, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, bur. Holy Cross Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo, California.⁵⁷

⁴⁸ http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=107916036

⁴⁹ "In this city, November 15, 1918, Catherine, beloved wife of John Desmond, and idolized mother of Daniel F., Sergeant James W. of Fort Scott, John J., U.S.A. in France, Margaret, Catherine and Helen Desmond, and the late Timothy, Thomas and Mary Desmond, a native of County Cork, Ireland. A member of St. Ann's Confraternity of St. Peter's Church. Friends and acquaintances are respectfully invited to attend the funeral Monday at 8:30 o'clock, from her late residence, 2852 Folsom st., thence to St. Peter's Church, where a requiem high mass will be celebrated for the repose of her soul, commencing at 9:00 o'clock. Interment, Holy Cross Cemetery" (*The San Francisco Chronicle*, San Francisco, California, November 17, 1918, p. 12). http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=105255802

⁵⁰ http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=108077340

⁵¹ "In this city. August 26. 1892. Mary beloved daughter of John and Catherine Desmond, a native of San Francisco, aged 4 years 4 months and 8 days. Friends and acquaintances are respectfully Invited to attend the funeral tomorrow (Sunday) at 11 o'clock a.m. from the residence of the parents 481 Rinsold street between Folsom and Harrison, Eighth and Ninth. Interment Holy Cross Cemetery" (*The San Francisco Call*, San Francisco, Calif. August 27, 1892, p. 7). http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=74803374

⁵² http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=125250379

⁵³ "DESMOND, Constance M., 96, of San Jose, telephone company clerk. Funeral Mass at 10 a.m. today at St. Martin of Tours Church, San Jose. Burial in Holy Cross Cemetery, Colma. Arrangements by Willow Glen Funeral Chapel, San Jose" (*The San Jose Mercury News*, San Jose, Calif., June 22, 1994, p. 9-B). http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=155598285

⁵⁴ http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=108077348

⁵⁵ http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=106524774

http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=107438950

⁵⁷ "In this city, July 16, 1899, Timothy George, beloved son of John and Catherine Desmond, and brother of Daniel, James, John, Margaret, Catherine and Amelia Desmond, a native of San Francisco, aged 12 days" (*The San Francisco Call*, San Francisco, Calif., July 17, 1899, p. 9). http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=125250914

2.11 THOMAS PATRICK DESMOND, b. 28 Sep 1901, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, d.s.p. 7 May 1905, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, bur. Holy Cross Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo, California. 58

⁵⁸ "In this city, May 7, Thomas Patrick, beloved son of John and Catherine Desmond, and brother of Daniel F., James W., John J., Margaret, Catherine and Helena Desmond, a native of San Francisco, aged 3 years, 7 months and 9 days" (*The San Francisco Call*, San Francisco, Calif., May 8, 1905, p.14). http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=105006106

- 1.01 JOHN B. DESMOND, b. abt. Aug 1850, Ireland, d. 21 Jun 1912, San Francisco, San Francisco, California. 59
- + 1.02 MARGARET A. (UNKNOWN), b. May 1855, Maine, d. 6 Aug 1904, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, bur. Holy Cross Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo, California. 60
 - 2.01 JOHN B. DESMOND, JR., b. Jan 1882, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, d.s.p.m. 17 Dec 1916, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, bur. Holy Cross Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo, California.⁶¹
 - + 2.02 THERESA M. CAIN, b. 21 Dec 1882, California, d. 13 Dec 1977, San Mateo County, California, bur. Holy Cross Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo, California. 62
 - 3.01 MARGARET M. (MARGUERITE) DESMOND, b. 9 Jan 1912 San Francisco, San Francisco, California, d. aft. 1930.

⁵⁹ "In this city. June 20. 1912, John B. Desmond, dearly beloved husband of the late Margaret Desmond, and loving father of John B. Desmond Jr., a native of Ireland, aged 63 years. Friends and acquaintances are respectfully invited to attend the funeral today (Saturday), June 22, 1012, at 1:30 o'clock p. m., from the parlors of the Western Undertaking Company,1136 Valencia street, thence to St. James church for services, commencing at 2 p.m. Interment Holy Cross cemetery" (*The San Francisco Call*, San Francisco, Calif., June 22, 1912, p. 20).

⁶⁰ "In this city, August 6, 1904, Margaret A., wife of John B. Desmond, and beloved mother of John B. Desmond, Jr., a native of Bangor, Me., aged 49 years and 3 months. Remains at the parlors of McAvoy & Co., 1239 Market street, near Ninth" (The San Francisco Call, San Francisco, Calif., August 7, 1904, p. 4).

⁶¹ "In this city, December 18, 1916, John B., beloved husband of Theresa Desmond, and dearly beloved father of Margaret M. Desmond, a native of San Francisco. A member of Golden Gate Aerie, No. 61, F.O.F. Friends and acquaintances are respectfully invited to attend the funeral Wednesday, at 8:30 o'clock, from his late residence, 36 Bartlett st.; thence to St. James' Church, where a requiem mass will be celebrated for the repose of his soul, commencing at 9 o'clock. Interment, Holy Cross Cemetery, by automobile" (*The San Francisco Chronicle*, San Francisco, Calif., December 19, 1916, p.4). http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=105170698

⁶² Daughter of John J. and Maria S. Cain. After her first husband, John B. Desmond, Jr., died, she married Eugene Mullaney, b. 1872, California. http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=91881695

- 1.01 JOHN DESMOND, b. abt. 1836, Ireland, d.s.p. 9 Jan 1901, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, bur. Holy Cross Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo, California. 63
- + 1.02 JANE (UNKNOWN), b. abt. 1830, County Cork, Ireland, d.s.p. 6 Mar 1900, San Francisco, San Francisco, California. 64

⁶³ "In this city, January 9, John Desmond, a native of Ireland, aged 68 years" (*The San Francisco Chronicle*, San Francisco, Calif., January 13, 1901, p.18). http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=113466230

^{64 &}quot;In this city, March 6, 1900, Jane, beloved wife of John Desmond, a native of County Cork, Ireland, aged 70 years. Remains at the parlors of the Henry J. Gallagher Undertaking Company, 20 Fifth street" (*The San Francisco Call*, San Francisco, Calif., March 9, 1900, p. 11). http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=107914624

- 1.01 LOUIS DESMOND, b. abt. 1835, France. 65
- + 102 ALEXANDRIENE DESMOND, b. abt. 1841, France.
- 2.01 ALFRED DESMOND, b. abt. 1863, France.

⁶⁵ Res. San Francisco, 1880 U.S. Census. There are no further records of this family other than the following brief newspaper articles:

[&]quot;Merced, April 27th.—Louis Desmond, the Frenchman who killed Gallagher, an Irishman, at San Luis ranch on Sunday last, was examined this morning and held for murder. Defendant seems not to comprehend the enormity of his crime" (*The Daily Alta California*, San Francisco, California, April 28, 1887, p. 5)

[&]quot;Merced, May 19th.—In the case of Louis Desmond, on trial here yesterday on a charge of murder in killing James Gallagher, the jury, after five hours deliberation, returned a verdict of guilty of manslaughter" (*The Daily Alta California*, San Francisco, Calif., May 20, 1887, p. 5)

[&]quot;Merced, May 23d.—In the Superior Court this morning Judge Marks sentenced Louis Desmond, for manslaughter, to ten years in San Quentin...." (*The Daily Alta California*, San Francisco, Calif., May 24, 1887, p. 5).

[&]quot;Louis Desmond, the Frenchman who killed Gallagher at Los Banos, was sentenced at Merced to ten years in Folsom" (The Oakland Tribune, Oakland, Calif., May 24, 1887, p.1). The family left no record after this.

- 1.01 CHARLES JOSEPH DESMOND, b. abt. 1830, Italy, res. 1910, San Jose, Santa Clara, California. 66 + 1.02 (UNKNOWN).
 - 2.01 MARY DESMOND, b. abt.1854, Louisiana.
 - 2.02 ROSEY DESMOND, b. abt. 1856, California.
 - 2.03 LIZZIE DESMOND, b. abt. 1858, California.
 - 2.04 CHARLES DESMOND, b. abt. 1859, California.
 - 2.05 MADELINE DESMOND, b. abt. 1861, California.⁶⁷

⁶⁶ Res. San Francisco, 1870 U.S. Census. There is a Charles Disamon, age 20, b. Italy, residing in Orleans Parish, Orleans, Louisiana in the 1850 U.S. Census, along with two other Disamons, Josh, age 22, and Edward, age 18, both b. Italy. These are, perhaps, brothers. There is, also, a Charles Joseph Desmond, age 81, widowed, residing in San Jose, Santa Clara, California in the 1910 U.S. Census. There is no further trace of Charles or the other members of his family to be found.

⁶⁷ "DENVER GIRL BRIDE OF A TURK. SPECIAL DISPATCH TO THE CALL. COLORADO SPRINGS, Aug. 18. Colorado Springs society learned with surprise today of the secret marriage at Washington, D.C., a month ago of Countess de la Chesnaye, formerly Miss Madeline Desmond of this city, and Djelal Bey, first secretary to the Turkish embassy at the national capital. They were married twice, first according to the American custom and next according to Turkish rites. They met on a steamship while returning from Paris and the courtship was brief. The bride at one time was stenographer for a wholesale grocery firm here. While in the East she me Count de la Chesnaye. She thought his title came from the French government; whereas it came from the Pope. He believed her an heiress. They were married and each discovered the deception in the other. After the Count cut a swath here, they separated and she secured a divorce. She is a sister of Mrs. Claude Sachs, wife of the editor of the Mining Investor. The Count later married Mrs. W. McK. Barbour, formerly a Miss Colgate, prominent in New York society, after she had been divorced by her husband, then business manager of the Colorado Springs Gazette, because of the Count's attentions to her it is said" (*The San Francisco Call*, San Francisco, Calif., August 19, 1906, p. 32).

1.01 (UNKNOWN) DESMOND

- + 1.02 MARGARET SULLIVAN, b. abt. 1849, County Cork, Ireland, d. 12 Oct 1923, bur. Holy Cross Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo, California. 68
 2.01 DANIEL DESMOND, b. 1 Jan 1869, Ireland, d. 25 Jul 1953, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, bur. Holy Cross Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo. California. 69
 - + 2.02 CATHERINE (KATE) HANNA, b. abt. 1876.⁷⁰
 - 3.01 WILLIAM J. DESMOND, b. 25 Jul 1899, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, d.s.p. 28 Sep 1954, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, bur. Holy Cross Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo, California.⁷¹
 - 2.03 WILLIAM DESMOND, b. 20 Oct 1872, Ireland, d.s.p. 26 Oct 1942, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, bur. Holy Cross Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo, California.⁷²
 - + 2.04 ELSIE K. WILCOX, b. 3 Oct 1880, England, d.s.p. 21 Jun 1956, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, bur. Holy Cross Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo, California. 73
 - 2.05 MARY ANN DESMOND, b. 15 Feb 1875, Ireland, d. 7 Aug 1945, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, bur. Holy Cross Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo, California, 74
 - + 2.06 JAMES B. BOLAND, b. 7 Mar 1875, Ireland, d. 15 May 1940, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, bur. Holy Cross Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo, California. 75

⁶⁸ "In this city, October 12, 1923, Margaret Desmond, beloved mother of David [Daniel] and William Desmond and Mrs. James Boland, loving grandmother of William J. Desmond and James, Margaret and John Boland, a native of County Cork, Ireland. Friends and acquaintances are respectfully invited to attend the funeral today (Monday) at 8:30 a.m. from the late residence, 1276 11th ave.; thence to St. Anne's Church, where a requiem high mass will be celebrated for the repose of her soul at 9 a.m. Interment, Holy Cross Cemetery" (Source unknown. Believed to be *The San Francisco Chronicle*). http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=105573644

⁶⁹ "In this city, July 25, 1953, Daniel, loving father of William J. Desmond, loving son of the late Margaret Desmond, brother of the late William Desmond and Mrs. James Boland, Sr., brother-in-law of Mrs. Elsie Desmond, a native of County Cork, Ireland. Funeral Tuesday at 8:30 a.m., from Gantner, Felder, Kenny Chapel, 1965 Market st. at Duboce ave., thence to St. Joseph's Church, where a Requiem Mass will celebrated at 9 a.m. Interment, Holy Cross Cemetery. Recitation of Rosary Monday evening at 8 o'clock" (*The San Francisco Chronicle*, San Francisco, Calif., July 26, 1953, n.p.). http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fq.cgi?page=gr&GRid=113929223

⁷⁰ She appears to have d. bef. 1910.

⁷¹ "In this city, Sept. 28, 1954, William J., beloved son of the late Daniel and Catherine Desmond, loving cousin of Mrs. John Kavanaugh, Mr. John Boland, Mrs. Ethel McPhillips and Mrs. Catherine Scullion of Livermore, a native of San Francisco, a retired employee of the Wells Fargo Bank of 44 years tenure. The funeral will take place Friday, Oct. 2, at 9 a.m. from the memorial chapels of Carew & English, Masonic at Golden Gate ave., thence to St. Anne's Church, Judah at Funston ave., where a Requiem High Mass will be offered for the repose of his soul, commencing at 9:30 o'clock. Rosary Thursday evening at 8 o'clock. Interment, Holy Cross Cemetery" (*The San Francisco Chronicle*, September 30, 1964, p. 22). http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=74008789

"In this city, October 26, 1942, William, dearly beloved husband of Elsie K. Desmond, beloved brother of Dan Desmond and Mary Boland, loving uncle of William J. Desmond, John J. Sheridan, James B. and John J. Boland and Mrs. Margaret Kavanaugh, a member of the Widows and Orphans' Aid Assn., S.F.P.D. The funeral will take place Thursday, October 29, 1942, at 9 o'clock a.m., from the Memorial Chapels of Carew & English, Masonic at Golden Gate ave., thence to St. Anne's Church, Judah st. at Funston ave., where a requiem high mass will be offered for the repose of his soul, commencing at 9:30 o'clock a.m. Interment, Holy Cross Cemetery" (*The San Francisco Examiner*, San Francisco, Calif., October 27, 1942). http://www.findagraye.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=73933764

⁷³ Daughter of John Wilcox and Nellie Egerton. http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=106524782

⁷⁴ "In this city, August 7, 1945, Mary Ann, beloved wife of the late James Boland, beloved mother of James B. and John J. Boland and Mrs. Margaret Kavanaugh, loving grandmother of Mary Ann and Joan Kavanaugh, and sister of Daniel and the late William Desmond; a native of County Cork, Ireland. The funeral will take place Friday, August 10 at 9:45 a.m., from the Memorial Chapels of Carew& English, Masonic at Golden Gate ave., thence to St. Anne's Church, Judah st. at Funston ave., where a solemn requiem mass will be offered for the repose of her soul, commencing at 10:15 a.m. Interment, Holy Cross Cemetery. Spiritual bouquets preferred" (*The San Francisco Chronicle*, San Francisco, Calif., August 9, 1945, n.p.) http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=105747091

⁷⁵ Married 1 Jun 1905, San Francisco, San Francisco, California. "In this city, May 15, 1940, James, beloved husband of Mary A. Boland, loving father of James B. and John J. Boland and Mrs. John Kavanagh [*sic*], loving brother of Bernard, Michael, Patrick, Thomas and the late Joseph, Daniel, William and Nellie Boland; a native of Kings County, Ireland. A member of Widows and Orphans' Mutual Aid Assn. of the San Francisco Police Dept. and Holy Name Society of St. Anne's Parish. The funeral will take place Saturday, May 18,

- 3.02 JAMES B. BOLAND, JR., b. 22 Jun 1906, California, d. 30 May 1951, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, bur. Holy Cross Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo, California.⁷⁶
- 3.03 MARGARET M. BOLAND, b. 27 Oct 1908, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, d. 17 Dec 1992, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, bur. Holy Cross Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo, California.⁷⁷
- 3.04 JOHN J. BOLAND, b. 13 May 1911, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, d. 15 Aug 1972, Marin County, California, bur. Holy Cross Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo, California. 78

1940, at 10 o'clock a.m., from the Memorial Chapels of Carew & English, Masonic at Golden Gate ave., thence to St. Anne's Church, Judah st. at Funston ave., where a solemn requiem mass will be offered for the repose of his soul, commencing at 10:30 o'clock. Interment, Holy Cross Cemetery" (*The San Francisco Chronicle*, San Francisco, Calif., May 16, 1940, n.p.). http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=125289891

⁷⁶ "In this city, May 30, 1951, James B., beloved husband of Helen R. Boland, loving son of the late James and Mary Boland, loving brother of Mrs. Margaret Kavanaugh and John J. Boland, a native of San Francisco. The funeral will take place Saturday, June 2, at 10 a.m., from the Memorial Chapels of Carew& English, Masonic at Golden Gate ave., thence to St. Anne's Church, Judah st. at Funston ave., where a Requiem High Mass will be offered for the repose of his soul, commencing at 10:30 o'clock. Interment, Holy Cross Cemetery" (The San Francisco Chronicle, San Francisco, Calif., June 1, 1951, n.p.). http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=125289891

⁷⁷ Wife of John Kavanaugh.

⁷⁸ http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=105747088

- 1.01 DANIEL DESMOND, b. 26 Mar 1828, County Cork, Ireland, d. 26 April 1898, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, bur. Holy Cross Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo, California. 79
- + 1.02 MARY SULLIVAN, b. 2 Feb 1840, County Cork, Ireland, d. 17 May 1905, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, bur. Holy Cross Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo County, California.⁸⁰
 - 2.01 JOHN M. DESMOND, b. 29 Nov 1862, Natick, Middlesex, Massachusetts, res. 1910, Sacramento, Sacramento, California.81
 - 2.02 EUGENE PATRICK DESMOND, b. 16 Mar 1865, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, 7 Apr 1945, San Mateo, San Mateo, California, bur. Holy Cross Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo, California.
 - + 2.03 ELIZABETH FENELON, b. abt. 1868, Ireland, d. 11 Feb 1925, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, bur. Holy Cross Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo, California.⁸³
 - 3.01 MINETTE E. DESMOND, b. 5 Jun 1902, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, d.s.p. 18 April 1973, San Francisco, California, bur. Holy Cross Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo, California.⁸⁴
 - 3.02 FRANCES DESMOND, b. 9 Jan 1904, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, d.s.p. 29 Feb 1988, Solano County, California.
 - 3.03 LINCOLN J. DESMOND, b. 10 Jan 1909, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, d. 24 Jun 1994, San Mateo County, California.
 - + 3.04 LUCILLE PRUDDEN, b. 5 Oct 1908, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, d. 27 Dec 2002, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, bur. Cypress Lawn Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo, California. 85
 - 4.01 ANTHONY EUGENE DESMOND, b. 2 Apr 1936, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, d. 13 May 1986, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, bur. Cypress Lawn Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo, California. 86
 - + 4.02 (UNKNOWN).
 - 5.01 MARK DESMOND, living.
 - 5.02 KRISTIN DESMOND, living.
 - 4.03 MATTHEW DESMOND, b. 9 Jun 1938, San Francisco, San Francisco, California.
 - 3.05 DANIEL A. DESMOND, b. abt. 1910, San Francisco, San Francisco, California.

⁷⁹ "In this city, April 26. 1898, Daniel, beloved husband of Mary Desmond, and father of John, Eugene, Daniel A., Minnie and the late Sarah and Frances A. Desmond, a native of County Cork, Ireland, aged 70 years and 1 month. Friends and acquaintances are respectfully invited to attend the funeral tomorrow (Thursday), at 8:30 o'clock, from his late residence. 118 Perry street, thence to St. Rose's Church, where a requiem high mass will be celebrated for the repose of his soul, at 9 o'clock. Interment Holy Cross Cemetery" (*The San Francisco Call*, San Francisco, Calif., April 27, 1898, p. 13). http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=77251395

⁸⁰ "In this city, May 17, Mary, beloved wife of the late Daniel Desmond, and mother of John M., Eugene P., and Daniel A. Desmond, the late Mrs. Claussen, Francis A. and Minnie E. C. Desmond, a native of County Cork, Ireland, aged 65 years, 3 months and 15 days" (*The San Francisco Chronicle*, San Francisco, Calif., May 18 1905, p.7). http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=104864719

⁸¹ He appears to have d.s.p. aft. 1910.

http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=107712596

⁸³ http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=110078919

http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=107712605
 http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=87591611

⁸⁶ Anthony E. Desmond, former chief of the antitrust division of the U.S. Department of Justice in San Francisco, died of a brain tumor Tuesday in a San Francisco nursing home. He was 50. Mr. Desmond, a third-generation San Franciscan, attended Balboa High School, earned a bachelor's degree in economics at the University of California at Berkeley in 1958 and his law degree from Hastings College of the Law in 1961. The next year, he joined the federal antitrust unit in Los Angeles. He transferred to the San Francisco office in 1963, was appointed chief in 1973 and resigned last year. As chief, Mr. Desmond was the top enforcer of federal antitrust laws in the 12 Western states. He lived in Mill Valley from 1962 to 1981, when he moved to San Anselmo. He is survived by his parents, Lincoln and Lucille Desmond of San Francisco, a son, Mark, of San Francisco, and a daughter, Kristin, of Mill Valley" (*The San Francisco Chronicle*, San Francisco, Calif., May 15, 1986, p. 44). A memorial Mass will be said at 11 a.m. May 24 at St. Cecilia's Catholic Church on Vicente Street between 17th and 18th streets. Interment will be private...." http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=87591607

- 3.06 EUGENE A. DESMOND, b. 8 Apr 1911, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, d. 25 Aug 1966, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, bur. Golden Gate National Cemetery, San Bruno, San Mateo, California.⁸⁷
- + 3.07 VIOLET L. (UNKNOWN) b. abt. 1913, California.
- 2.04 SARAH DESMOND, b. abt. 1867, California, d. bef. 1891.88
- 2.05 FRANCES A. (FANNIE) DESMOND, b. 27 Oct 1868, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, d.s.p. 10 March 1891, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, bur. Holy Cross Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo, California.⁸⁹
- 2.06 DANIEL A. DESMOND, b. abt. 1871, California, d. 11 Apr 1938, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, bur. Holy Cross Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo, California. 90
- + 2.07 ANASTACIA L. (UNKNOWN), b. abt. 1874, California, d. 18 Dec 1937, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, bur. Holy Cross Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo, California. 91
- 2.08 MINNIE E. C. DESMOND, b. 31 Mar 1873, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, d.s.p. 25 Feb 1900, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, bur. Holy Cross Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo, California.⁹²

⁸⁷ http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=3568165

⁸⁸ She apparently married a Mr. Claussen or Classen.

^{89 &}quot;In this city, March 10, 1891, Frances A., beloved daughter of Daniel and Mary Desmond, and sister of John, Eugene, Daniel and Minnie Desmond and the late Mrs. Classon, a native of San Francisco, aged 22 years, 4 months and 14 days. The funeral will take place tomorrow (Thursday), at 8:30 o'clock a.m., from the residence of her parents, 1354 Folsom street, thence to St. Joseph's Church, where a solemn requiem mass will be celebrated for the repose of her soul, commencing at 9 o'clock a.m. sharp. Interment, Holy Cross Cemetery" (*The San Francisco Morning Call*, San Francisco, Calif., Mar 11, 1891, p. 8). http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=74897013

⁹⁰ http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=107712593

⁹¹ http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=105161791

⁹² "In this city. February 25, 1900. Minnie E. C., beloved daughter of Mary and the late Daniel Desmond, and sister of Judge J. M. Desmond of Sacramento, Eugene P. and Daniel A. Desmond and the late Sarah and Frances A. Desmond, a native of San Francisco, aged 26 years 10 months and 25 days. Friends and acquaintances are respectfully invited to attend the funeral tomorrow (Tuesday), at 8:30 o'clock, from the residence of her mother, 568 Perry street, thence to St. Rose's Church, where a requiem high mass will be celebrated for the repose of her soul, commencing at 9 o'clock. Interment Holy Cross Cemetery" (*The San Francisco Call.* San Francisco, Calif., February 26, 1900, p. 9).

- 1.01 DANIEL DESMOND, b. Dec 1827, County Cork, Ireland, d. 12 Jan 1913, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, bur. Holy Cross Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo, California. 93
- + 1.02 SARAH HARRISON, b. Jan 1841, County Cork, Ireland, d. 21 Dec 1914, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, bur. Holy Cross Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo, California. 94
 - 2.01 MARY A. DESMOND, b. 1859, Boston, Suffolk, Massachusetts, d. 17 Jan 1939, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, bur. Holy Cross Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo, California. 95
 - + 2.02 WILLIAM PATRICK BOURNE, b. Jan 1843, Ireland, d. 26 Dec 1902, California. 96
 - 3.01 FRANK PATRICK BOURNE, d. 6 Jun 1894, bur. Holy Cross Cemetery, Colma, San Francisco, California. 97
 - 3.02 JOHN BOURNE, b. San Francisco, San Francisco, California, b. abt. 1883, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, d. 27 Feb 1886, California, bur. Holy Cross Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo, California. 98
 - 3.03 SADIE BOURNE, b. 14 Dec 1879, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, d. 14 Feb 1886, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, bur. Holy Cross Cemetery, San Francisco, San Francisco, California.⁹⁹
 - 3.04 WILLIAM PATRICK BOURNE, JR., 30 Aug 1885, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, d. 20 Dec 1952, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, bur. Holy Cross Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo, California. 100
 - 3.05 EUPHEMIA (EFFIE) CLAIRE BOURNE, b. 4 Feb 1891, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, d. 8 Feb 1977, California, bur. Holy Cross Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo, California. 101
 - 3.06. KATHERINE BOURNE, b. 10 Jan 1895, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, d. 5 Jul 1977, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, bur. Holy Cross Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo, California. 102

⁹³ "In this city, January 12 1913, Daniel, dearly beloved husband of Sarah Desmond and loving father of Patrick Desmond and Mrs. Mary A. Bourne and the late Joseph W. and John F. Desmond and grandfather of William P. and Robert J. Bourne and Mrs. Luther Jenkins and Kittie Desmond, a native of County Cork, Ireland, aged 86 years. Friends and acquaintances are respectfully invited to attend the funeral today (Thursday) at 9 a.m. from his late residence, 33 Twenty-first street near Valencia to St. James church, where a requiem high mass will be celebrated for the repose, of his soul commencing at 9:30 a.m. Interment Holy Cross cemetery, by carriage." (*The San Francisco Chronicle*, San Francisco, Calif., January 16, 1913, p. 14). http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=70956732

⁹⁴ "In this city, October 21, Sarah, beloved wife of the late Daniel Desmond, mother of Mrs. M. Bourne and Patrick Desmond and the late John F. and Joseph W. Desmond, and grandmother of Robert and William Bourne, Mrs. L. Jenkins and Mrs. E. Jenkins, a native of County Cork, Ireland. Friends and acquaintances are respectfully invited to attend the funeral Saturday, October 24, at 8:30 o'clock, from her late residence, 3279 Twenty-first street; thence to St. James' Church, where a requiem high mass will be celebrated for the repose of her soul, commencing at 9 o'clock. Interment, Holy Cross Cemetery, by carriage" (*The San Francisco Chronicle*, San Francisco, Calif., October 23, 1914, p. 11). http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=70956582

⁹⁵ http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=70957219

⁹⁶ http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=70957292

⁹⁷ http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=70995079

⁹⁸ Originally interred 28 Feb 1886, aged 2 years, (name of cemetery illegible), San Francisco ("California, San Francisco Area Funeral Home Records, 1835-1979," database with images, *FamilySearch* (https://familysearch.org/ark:/61903/1:1:JN58-LP5: accessed 10 November 2015), John Bourne, 28 Feb 1886; citing funeral home N. Gray & Co., San Francisco, San Francisco, California, record book p. 1-140, 1879-1887, San Francisco Public Library, San Francisco History and Archive Center).

⁹⁹ "In this city, February 14, Sadie, daughter of William and Mary Bourne, aged 6 years and 2 months. Interment private" (*The Daily Alta California*, February 16, 1886, p. 8). Originally interred 16 Feb 1886, aged 6 years, 2 months, (name of cemetery illegible), San Francisco ("California, San Francisco Area Funeral Home Records, 1835-1979," database with images, *FamilySearch* (https://familysearch.org/ark:/61903/1:1:JN58-26R: accessed 10 November 2015), Sadie Bourne, 15 Feb 1886; citing funeral home N. Gray & Co., San Francisco, San Francisco, California, record book p. 1-140, 1879-1887, San Francisco Public Library, San Francisco History and Archive Center).

http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=70995340

¹⁰¹ http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=70956428

http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=70993745

- 3.08 ROBERT J. BOURNE, b. 1882, California, d. 7 Sep 1957, Marin County, California, bur. Holy Cross Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo, California. 103
- 3.09 RICHARD FRANCIS BOURNE, b. 9 Nov 1890, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, d. 7 Jun 1894, San Francisco, San Francisco, California. 104
- 2.02 TIMOTHY DESMOND, b. 7 Nov 1861, Boston, Suffolk, Massachusetts, d. 7 Nov 1861, Boston, Suffolk, Massachusetts.
- 2.03 JOHN FRANCIS DESMOND, b. 1 Nov 1863, Boston, Suffolk, Massachusetts, d. 28 Jul 1898, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, bur. Holy Cross Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo, California. 105
- 2.04 JOSEPH W. DESMOND, b. Feb 1870, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, d.s.p. 24 Jul 1907, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, bur. Holy Cross Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo, California. 106
- 2.05 PATRICK JOSEPH DESMOND, b. Mar 1873, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, d.s.p. 27 Dec 1915, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, bur. Holy Cross Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo, California. 107

http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=105540074

^{104 &}quot;In this city, June 7, 1894, Richard Francis, youngest son of William and Mary Bourne, and grandson of Daniel and Sarah Desmond, a native of San Francisco, aged 3 years 8 months and 21 days. The funeral will take place THIS DAY (Saturday), at 2 o'clock p.m., from the residence of his grandparents, 455 Clementina street. Interment private" (*The San Francisco Call*, San Francisco, Calif., June 9, 1894, p. 10).

http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=106524789

^{106 &}quot;In this city, July, 24, 1907, Joseph W. Desmond, beloved son of Daniel and Sarah Desmond, brother of Patrick Desmond, and Mrs. William Bourne, and uncle of Robert and William Bourne, Jr. and Mrs. Luther Jenkins, a native of San Francisco, Cal., aged 36 years. Friends and. acquaintances are respectfully invited to attend the funeral tomorrow (Friday), at 8:30 a.m., from the parlors of Brearty and McCormick, 915 Valencia street near Twentieth, thence to St. James church, where a requiem high mass for the repose of his soul will be celebrated, commencing at 9 a.m. Interment Holy Cross cemetery, by carriage" (*The San Francisco Call*, San Francisco, Calif., July 25, 1907, p. 15). http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=94987281

http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=70956732

- 1.01 ANDREW DESMOND, b. Feb 1845, County Cork, Ireland, d. 11 Mar 1912, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, bur. Holy Cross Cemetery, San Francisco, San Francisco, California. 108
- + 1.02 HANORA (ANNA) O'LEARY, b. Jan 1848, County Cork, Ireland, d. 11 April 1912, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, bur. Holy Cross Cemetery, San Francisco, San Francisco, California. 109
 - 2.01 THOMAS DESMOND, b. 19 Sept 1871, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, d.s.p. 19 Feb 1872, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, bur. Holy Cross Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo, California. 110
 - 2.02 JEREMIAH DESMOND, b. 5 Feb 1874, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, d.s.p, 22 Sep 1874, San Francisco, California, bur. Holy Cross Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo, California. 111
 - 2.03 MARY DESMOND, b. abt. 1876, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, d. aft. 1912.
 - 2.04 ANDREW DESMOND, b. abt. 1878, San Francisco, San Francisco, California. 112
 - 2.05 HANNAH DESMOND, b. 7 Feb 1884, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, d.s.p.m. 14 Dec 1956, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, bur. Holy Cross Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo, California. 113
 - + 2.06 JOHN J. SHAUĞHNESSY, b. 3 Mar 1873, New York, d.s.p.m. 17 July 1950, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, bur. Holy Cross Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo, California. 114
 - 3.01 ROSE SHAUGHNESSY, b. abt. 1903, California.
 - 2.07 ELIZABETH (LIZZIE) DESMOND, b. Apr 1884, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, d. 28 Dec 1909, San Francisco, San Francisco, California bur. Holy Cross Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo, California. 115
 - + 2.08 MICHAEL H. BERGIN, b. 28 Sep 1868, New York, d. 30 Oct 1941, San Francisco, San Francisco, California. 116
 - 3.02 JOHN J. BERGIN, b. abt. 1894, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, d. 28 Apr 1968, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, bur. Holy Cross Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo, California. 117
 - 3.03 THERESA BERGIN, b. abt. 1902, San Francisco, California.

¹⁰⁸ "In this city, March 11, 1912, Andrew, beloved husband of Hanora Desmond and father of John, Thomas, and Mary Desmond, and Mrs. Hannah Shaughnessy and the late Mrs. Lizzie Bergin, a native of County Cork, Ireland, aged 76 years. Friends and acquaintances are respectfully invited to attend the funeral today (Thursday). Interment Holy Cross cemetery" (*The San Francisco Call*, San Francisco, Calif., March, 14, 1912, p. 4). http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=74769234

¹⁰⁹ "In this city, April 11, 1912, Hanora, beloved wife of the late Andrew Desmond, and mother of John, Thomas, and Mary Desmond, Mrs. Hannah Shaughnessy, and the late Mrs. Lizzie Berlin [*sic*], a native of County Cork, Ireland, aged 59 years. Friends and acquaintances are respectfully invited to attend the funeral tomorrow (Saturday), at 10 a.m., from the parlors of the United Undertakers, 2606 Howard street near Twenty-second." Interment Holy Cross cemetery" (*The San Francisco Call*, San Francisco, Calif., April 12, 1912, p. 14). http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=73960899

¹¹⁰ "In San Francisco, February 19th, Thomas, only son of Andrew and Honora Desmond, aged 1 year and 5 months" (*The Sacramento Daily Union*, Sacramento, Calif., February 22, 1872, p. 2). http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=105006095

"111 "In San Francisco, September 22--Jeremiah, son of Andrew and Hanora Desmond, 7 months and 17 days" (*The Sacramento Daily Union,* Sacramento, Calif., September 25, 1874, p. 2). http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=105539435

¹¹² He appears to have d.s.p. before 1900.

http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=105119619

114 http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=106573807

115 "In this city, December 28, 1909, Lizzie, dearly beloved wife of Michael Bergin, and loving mother of John, Theresa and Joseph Bergin, and daughter of Andrew and Hanora Desmond, and sister of John Thomas and Mary Desmond and Mrs. J. Shaughnessy, a native of San Francisco, aged 24 years, 8 months and 18 days" (*The San Francisco Call*, San Francisco, Calif., December 29, 1909, p. 11). http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=105166774

116 Married 22 Jan 1906, San Francisco, San Francisco, California. http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=105569117

http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=107435305

3.04 JOSEPH MICHAEL BERGIN, b. 20 Mar 1907, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, d. 5 Aug 1968, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, bur. Holy Cross Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo, California. 118

 $^{^{118}}$ http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=105746817

- 1.01 DANIEL DESMOND, b. abt. 1834, Ireland, d. 16 Jul 1880, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, California, bur. Holy Cross Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo California. 119
- + 1.02 ANN FITZGERALD, bap. 13 Sep 1835, Cobh Roman Catholic Parish, Cork, Ireland, d. 21 Feb 1903 San Francisco, San Francisco, California, bur. Holy Cross Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo, California. 120
 - 2.01 MARY DESMOND, b. 24 May 1866, San Francisco, California, d. 28 April 1902, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, bur. Holy Cross Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo County, California. 121
 - + 2.02 LEONHARD BALINSKI.
 - 3.01 JOSEPH BALINSKI, b. 6 Apr 1901, d.s.p. 14 April 1902, bur. Holy Cross Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo, California. 122
 - 2.03 WILLIAM E. DESMOND, b. abt. 1869, California, d. 6 Nov 1914, San Francisco, San Francisco, California. 12
 - + 2.04 AGNES BARBARA GERDING, b. 15 Oct 1869, Germany, d. 9 Sep 1954, Belmont, San Mateo, California, bur. Holy Cross Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo, California. 124
 - 3.02 ROSE GERTRUDE DESMOND, b. 17 Sep 1889, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, d.s.p. 6 Mar 1971, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, bur. Cypress Lawn Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo, California. 125
 - + 3.03 SEYDEL FLOYD BEATTY, b. 22 Jul 1883, Iowa, d.s.p. 18 Dec 1955, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, bur. Cypress Lawn Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo, California. 126
 - 3.04 WILLIAM DANIEL DESMOND, b. 31 Jul 1891, California, d. 8 Nov 1931, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, bur. Holy Cross Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo, California. 127
 - + 3.05 ANNA MARY CONNOR, b. 30 Jun 1894, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, d. 29 Nov 1964, San Francisco, San Francisco,

¹¹⁹ "DESMOND--in San Francisco, July 16, Daniel Desmond, a native of Queenstown, county of Cork, Ireland, aged 45 years" (*The Oakland Tribune*, Oakland, Calif., July 17, 1880, p. 4), "Daniel Desmond died at the City and County Hospital yesterday afternoon from injuries received on the 11th inst. by falling from a windmill a distance of 30 feet at his residence on Alabama street, between Twenty-ninth and Thirtieth. The deceased was a native of Ireland, a teamster by occupation, aged 45 years" (*The San Francisco Chronicle*, San Francisco, Calif., July 17, 1880, p. 14). http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=qr&GRid=106524777

Daughter of Edmund Fitzgerald and Margaret Leary (Catholic Parish Records at the NLI, Baptisms 5 Jun 1827 to 31 May 1863, http://registers.nli.ie/registers/vtls000633022#page/53/). "In this city. February 21, 1903, Ann, beloved wife of the late Daniel Desmond, and loving mother of William, Annie, Gertie and Nellie Desmond, Sister Mary Angela of Sacramento and the late Mrs. Mary Ballnski, a native of Queenstown, County Cork, Ireland, aged 67 years. Friends and acquaintances are respectfully invited to attend the funeral tomorrow (Tuesday), at 8:30 o'clock, from her late residence, 1015 Alabama street, thence to St Peter's Church, where a requiem high mass will be celebrated for the repose of her soul commencing-at 9 o'clock. Interment Holy Cross Cemetery" (The *San Francisco Call,* February 23, 1903, p. 9). http://www.findagraye.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=77262213

^{121 &}quot;In this city, April 28, Mary, dearly beloved wife of Leonhard Balinski, beloved daughter of Ann and the late Daniel Desmond, and loving sister of William, Annie, Gertie and Nellie Desmond and Sister Angela of Sacramento, a native of San Francisco, aged 35 years" (*The San Francisco Chronicle*, San Francisco, Calif., April 30, 1902, p.12). http://www.findagraye.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=107695594

http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=107704501

^{123 &}quot;In this city, November 6, William E., beloved husband of Agnes B. Desmond, loving father of Rose, William D. and Lillian Desmond, son of the late Daniel and Ann Desmond, and loving brother of Annie, Gertrude and Nellie Desmond and Sister M. Angela of Sacramento and the late Mrs. Mary Balinski, a native of San Francisco, aged 45 years. A member of Golden Gate Aerie, No. 61, F.O.E. Friends and acquaintances are respectfully invited to attend the funeral Tuesday, November 10, at 9:14 o'clock, from his late residence, 1615 Alabama street; thence to St. Peter's Church, where a requiem high mass will be celebrated for the repose of his soul, commencing at 9:45 o'clock. Interment, Holy Cross Cemetery, by automobile" (*The San Francisco Chronicle*, November 8, 1914, p.57). http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=105251392

¹²⁴ Daughter of Henry and Lizetta Gerding. http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=105170581

http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=87565087

¹²⁶ Son of John S. and Mary E. Beatty. http://www.findagrave.com/cqi-bin/fg.cqi?page=gr&GRid=87565089

http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=104998687

California, bur. Holy Cross Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo, California. 128

- 4.01 ANNE MARIE DESMOND, b. 3 Feb 1920, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, d. 14 Sep 1992, Sonoma County, California, bur. Holy Cross Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo, California. 129
- + 4.02 FRANK TOM VALLELUNGA, b. 4 Apr 1916, d. 6 Oct 1990, Sonoma County, California, bur. Holy Cross Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo, California. 130
 - 5.01 CHARMAINE VALLELUNGA, living.
- 4.03 WILLIAM J. DESMOND, b. 21 Jan 1921, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, res. 16 Oct 1942, San Francisco, San Francisco, California.
- 4.04 EDWARD D. DESMOND, b.9 Apr 1922, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, d. 2 Oct 1932, Sonoma County, California, bur. Holy Cross Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo, California. 131
- 4.05 HELEN CATHERINE DESMOND, b. 6 Dec 1923, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, d. 14 Mar 1989, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, bur. Holy Cross Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo, California. 132
- + 4.06 PATRICK B. NOONE, b. 26 Feb 1916, California, d. 5 Feb 2000, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, bur. Holy Cross Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo, California. 133
 - 5.01 MAUREEN A. NOONE. living.
- 4.06 GERALD FRANCIS DESMOND, b. 16 Mar 1925, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, d. 5 Jun 1986, San Francisco, San Francisco, California.
- 3.06 LILLIAN DESMOND, b. abt. 1894, California, res. 1910, San Francisco, San Francisco, California.
- 2.05 ANNIE DESMOND, b. 14 Oct 1870, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, d.s.p. 25 November 1940 San Francisco, San Francisco, California, bur. Holy Cross Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo, California. 134
- + 2.06 JOSEPH P. MCNAMARA, b. abt. 1869, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, d.s.p. 28 May 1919, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, bur. Holy Cross Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo, California. 135
- 2.07 GERTRUDE BRIDGET DESMOND, b. 19 Feb 1874, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, d.s.p. 27 Dec 1948, San Mateo, San Mateo, California, bur. Holy Cross Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo, California, 136
- 2.08 MARGARET (SISTER MARY ANGELA) DESMOND, b. 29 Mar 1875, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, d. 13 Jun 1964,

¹²⁸ Daughter of Michael and Catherine Connor. http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=104998552

http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=105548401

Son of Mariana Cozzo Vallelunga. http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=105443244

http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=105539432

Divorced in October 1972. http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=107916921

http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=110765234

^{134 &}quot;In this city, November 25, 1940, Annie, beloved wife of the late Joseph P. McNamara, beloved sister of Sister Mary Angela of the Sisters of Mercy in Sacramento, and Gertrude Desmond, Mrs. Mary Bolinski [*sic*], Nellie and William Desmond [*sic*] and beloved aunt of Mrs. Rose Beatty; a native of San Francisco, aged 70 years. Friends may call at the Memorial Chapel of Carew & English, Masonic at Golden Gate aves. Funeral announcement later" (*The San Francisco Chronicle*, San Francisco, Calif., November 26, 1940, n.p.). http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=105286175

^{135 &}quot;In this city, May 28, 1919, Joseph P., dearly beloved husband of Annie McNamara, beloved son of the late Michael and Bridget McNamara, and beloved brother of Mrs. M. Creed, Mrs. T. Creaney, Mrs. J. Powers and the late Mrs. Ellen Daniel, Mrs. Anna McDonald and George McNamara, a native of San Francisco, a member of S.F.F.D. Widows and Orphans' Mutual Aid Society of S.F.F.D. and San Francisco Aerie No. 5, F.O.E. Notice of funeral hereafter. Remains at his late residence, 1615 Alabama st. Conducted by Barry & McDonnell" (*The San Francisco Chronicle*, San Francisco, Calif., May 29, 1919, p. 4.). http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=107704617

¹³⁶ "In Daly City, December 27, 1948, Gertrude B., beloved daughter of the late Daniel and Ann Fitzgerald Desmond, loving sister of Sister M. Angela of Sisters of Mercy. Rosary Tuesday evening at 8 p.m. Interment, Holy Cross Cemetery" (*The San Francisco Examiner*, 28 December 1948, n.p.). http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cqi?page=qr&GRid=73725694

Sacramento County, California, bur. Calvary Catholic Cemetery, Sacramento, Sacramento, California. 137 2.09 ELLEN (NELLIE) A. DESMOND, b. Jan 1876, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, d.s.p. 9 Dec 1921, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, bur. Holy Cross Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo, California. 138

http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=31970579
http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi.gr/cgi-bin/fg.cgi.gr/cgi-bin/fg.cgi.gr/cgi-bin/fg.cgi.gr/cgi-bin/fg.cgi.gr/cgi-bin/fg.cgi.gr/cgi-bin/fg.cgi.gr/cgi-bin/fg.cgi-bin/fg.cgi-bin/fg.cgi-bin/fg.cgi-bin/fg.cgi-bin/fg.cgi-bin/fg.cgi-bin/fg.cgi-bin/fg.cgi-bin/fg.cgi-bin/fg.cgi-bin/fg.cgi-bin/fg.cgi-bin/fg.cgi-bin/fg.cgi-bin/fg.cgi-bin/fg.cgi-bi Sacramento and the late William Desmond and Mary Balinski, a native of San Francisco. Notice of funeral hereafter. Remains at her late residence, 25 Anna st. Arrangements by Barry & McDonnell" (The San Francisco Chronicle, San Francisco, Calif., December 11, 1921, p. 18). http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=105168240

- 1.01 WILLIAM DESMOND, b. abt. 1835, Kinsale, Cork, Ireland, d. 10 Oct 1903, San Francisco, San Francisco County, California, bur. Holy Cross Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo County, California. 139
- + 1.02 MARGARET (UNKNOWN), b. abt. 1842, Ireland, d. 9 Feb 1887, San Francisco, San Francisco, California. 140 2.01 JOHN DESMOND, b. abt. 1864, Kinsale, Cork, Ireland. 141
 - 2.02 WILLIAM F. DESMOND, b. abt. 1865, Kinsale, Cork, Ireland, d.s.p. 18 Feb 1900, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, bur. Holy Cross Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo, California. 142
 - 2.03 DANIEL JOSEPH DESMOND, b. 28 Feb 1866, Kinsale, Cork, Ireland, d. 4 Feb 1941, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, bur. Holy Cross Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo, California. 143
 - + 2.04 ELSIE BOWEN, b. abt. 1874, Kinsale, County Cork, Ireland, d. 24 Jan 1898, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, bur. Holy Cross Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo, California. 144
 - 3.01 MARGARETTE DESMOND, b. 1895, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, d.s.p., 9 Jun 1895, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, bur. Holy Cross Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo, California.
 - 3.02 MARCELLA A. DESMOND, b. 5 Apr 1896, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, d. 7 Feb 1978, Napa County, California, bur. Holy Cross Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo, California. 146
 - + 3.03 GEORGE WENDT, b. 9 Jun 1894, California, d. 8 Nov 1972, Napa County, California. 147
 - 4.01 MARIE (MURIEL) M. WENDT, b. 23 April 1920, San Francisco, San Francisco, California,
 - 4.02 BARBARA JEAN WENDT, b. 20 Jun 1927, San Francisco, San Francisco, California.
 - + 2.05 HANORA (NANO) BOWEN, b. abt. 1879, Kinsale, County Cork, Ireland, d. 13 Nov 1913, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, bur. Holy Cross Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo County, California. 146

¹³⁹ There is a William Desmond in the Roman Catholic Parish Records, bap. 22 Apr 1834, Kinsale parish, County Cork, son of Daniel Desmond and Mary Hilliard (http://churchrecords.irishgenealogy.ie/churchrecords/details/b022a70087501), but neither his brother. Jeremiah. (1.03) nor his three eldest sons are found in the parish records. "In this city, October 10, William Desmond, husband of the late Margaret Desmond, and father of John and the late William and Daniel Desmond, a native of Kinsale, County Cork, Ireland, aged 68 years. Friends and relatives are respectfully invited to attend the funeral Monday, October 12, at 8:30 o'clock, from the parlors of J. C. O'Connor & Co., 767 Mission street; thence to St. Joseph's Church, where a Requiem High Mass will be celebrated for the repose of his soul at 9 o'clock. Interment, Holy Cross Cemetery" (The San Francisco Call, San Francisco, Calif., October 12 1903, p. 9). http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=105566876

^{40 &}quot;In this city, February 9, Margaret, wife of William Desmond, a native of Ireland, aged 45 years" (The San Francisco Chronicle, San Francisco, Calif. February 11, 1887, p. 4). http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=110078914

¹⁴¹ He appears to have died young.

[&]quot;In this city. February 18, 1900. William F., beloved son of William and the late Margaret Desmond, a native of San Francisco, aged 30 years. Friends and acquaintances are respectfully invited to attend the funeral this day (Wednesday), at 8:30 o'clock, from the parlors of J. C. O'Connor & Co., 767 Mission street, thence to St. Rose's. Church, where a requiem mass will be celebrated for the repose of his soul, commencing at 9 o'clock, Interment Calvary Cemetery" (The San Francisco Call. San Francisco, Calif., February 21, 1900. p. 11).

143 http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=110078917

[&]quot;In this city, January 24, Elsie, beloved wife of Daniel Desmond and mother of Marcella Desmond and sister of Nano Bowen and niece of Mrs. W. Powers and Mrs. M. Hurley, a native of Kinsale, County Cork, Ireland, aged 24 years" (The San Francisco Chronicle, San Francisco, Calif., January 25, 1898, p.12), http://www.findagraye.com/cgibin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=113094670

¹⁵ "In this city, June 9, 1895, Margerette, beloved daughter of Daniel and Elsie Desmond, a native of San Francisco, aged 3 months and 9 days. The funeral will take place tomorrow (Tuesday), at 1 o'clock p. m., from the residence of her parents, 111 Harriet street. Interment Holy Cross Cemetery" (The San Francisco Call, San Francisco, Calif., June 10, 1895, p. 11). http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=77253811

http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=110764222

Son of Henry and Marie Wendt.

- 3.04 JOHN RAYMOND DESMOND, b. 25 Jun 1899, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, d.s.p. 5 Apr 1901, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, bur. Holy Cross Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo County, California. 149
- 3.05 GERALD G. DESMOND, b. 7 Sep 1901, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, d.s.p. 3 Jul 1959, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, bur. Holy Cross Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo, California. 150
- 3.06 DANIEL L. (LEWELLYN) DESMOND, 12 Dec 1901, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, d.s.p. 9 Jun 1967, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, bur. Holy Cross Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo, California. 151
- 3.07 ELSIE D. DESMOND, b. 5 Aug 1905, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, d. 4 Sep 1974, Napa County, California, bur. Holy Cross Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo, California. 152
- + 3.08 (UNKNOWN) Fronk.
- 3.09 LILLIAN CECELIA DESMOND, b. 25 Jun 1908, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, d. 5 Dec 1992, Napa County, California.
- + 3.10 RUDOLPH EMIL AMSTEIN, b. 22 Aug 1901, Oregon, d. 3 Sep 1980, Contra Costa County, California.
- 3.11 ISABEL MARY DESMOND, b. 10 May 1911, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, d.s.p. 1 Apr 1989, San Jose, Santa Clara, California.
- + 3.12 (UNKNOWN) MILLER.
 - 5.03 LEONARD ANTHONY MILLER, b. 4 Oct 1942, San Francisco, San Francisco, California.
 - 5.04 JUDITH ANN MILLER, b. 9 Feb 1945, San Francisco, San Francisco, California.
- 2.06 JAMES P. DESMOND, b. 1870, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, d.s.p. abt. 30 Jun 1870, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, bur Holy Cross Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo, California.
- 1.03 JEREMIAH DESMOND, b. abt. 1846, Ireland, d.s.p. 11 Apr 1911, San Francisco, San Francisco, California. 154

^{148 &}quot;In this city, November 13, Nano, dearly beloved wife of Daniel Desmond, loving mother of Marcella, Gerald, Daniel L., Elsie, Lillian and Isabelle, and sister of Mrs. M. White, Mrs. R. Farley, James Bowen and the late Mrs. Desmond, a native of County Cork, Ireland, aged 87 years. Friends and acquaintances are respectfully invited to attend the funeral Saturday, November 15, at 8:30 o'clock, from the parlors of the United Undertakers, 2606 Howard street, near twenty-second street; thence to St. Paul's Church, where a requiem high mass will be celebrated for the repose of her soul, commencing at 9 o'clock. Interment, Holy Cross Cemetery" (*The San Francisco Chronicle*, 15 November 1913, p.19). http://www.findagraye.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=105249145

¹⁴⁹ "In this city, April 5, John Raymond Desmond, dearly beloved son of Daniel J. and Nano Desmond and brother of Marsella and Gerald J. Desmond and nephew of Binie and Maggie Bowen, a native of San Francisco, aged 1 year, 10 months and 12 days" (*The San Francisco Call*, San Francisco, Calif., April 6, 1901, p.13).

¹⁵⁰ "July 5, 1959. Gerald G. Desmond, devoted son of the late Daniel and Hanora Desmond, loving brother of Llewelyn Desmond, Lillian Amstein and Isabel Miller, Marcella Wendt of Napa and Elsie Fronk of Los Altos, a native of San Francisco. A Mass of Requiem will be held 9:30 o'clock Monday morning at St. Charles Church 701 So. Van Ness ave. and interment Holy Cross Cemetery. Friends may call at Halsted & Co. 1123 Sutter st. Friday, Saturday evening, 8 o'clock" (*The San Francisco Chronicle*, San Francisco, Calif., July 4 1959, n.p.). http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=107712600

¹⁵¹ Burial under an incorrect assumed name at http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=144410527

http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=105545486

http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=125088844

^{154 &}quot;In this city. April 11, 1911, Jeremiah Desmond, brother of the late William Desmond and uncle of Daniel Desmond and Mrs. C. Crowley, a native of Ireland, aged 64 years. The funeral will take place today (Thursday) at 10 o'clock a.m. from the parlors of J. C. O'Connor& Co., 770 Turk street near Franklin, thence to St. James church for services commencing at 11 o'clock a.m. Interment Holy Cross cemetery" (*The San Francisco Call,* San Francisco, Calif., April 13, 1911, p. 4). http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=qr&GRid=74799201

- 1.01 DENNIS D. DESMOND, b. abt. 1848, Ireland, d. 22 Oct 1925, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, bur. Holy Cross Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo, California. 155
- + 1.02 MARY DONNELLY, b. abt. 1854, Ireland, d. 21 Feb 1933, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, bur. Holy Cross Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo, California. 156
 - 2.01 MARTHA M. DESMOND, b. 21 Feb 1894, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, d.s.p., 23 Feb 1894, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, d.s.p., 23 Feb 1894, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, d.s.p., 20 Feb 1894, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, d.s.p., 20 Feb 1894, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, d.s.p., 20 Feb 1894, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, d.s.p., 20 Feb 1894, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, d.s.p., 20 Feb 1894, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, d.s.p., 20 Feb 1894, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, d.s.p., 20 Feb 1894, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, d.s.p., 20 Feb 1894, San Francisco, San Francis California, bur. Holy Cross Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo, California. 157
 - 2.02 GEORGE DENNIS DESMOND, b. 21 Feb, 1894, San Francisco, San Francisco, California d.s.p. 8 Mar 1894, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, bur. Holy Cross Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo, California. 158
 - 2.03 JOSEPHINE CECELIA DESMOND, b. 10 Oct 1883, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, d. 22 Jan 1943, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, bur. Holy Cross Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo, California. 159
 - + 2.04 THOMAS D. DALY, b. 28 Aug 1880, California, d. 18 Nov 1946, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, bur. Holy Cross Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo, California.
 - 3.01 DOROTHY MAE DALY, b. 2 May 1915, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, d. 21 Apr 1984, Marin County, California. 161
 - 3.02 CONSTANCE JOSEPHINE DALY, b. 9 Jun 1917, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, d.s.p. 11 Oct 1987, Marin County, California, bur. Holy Cross Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo, California. 16
 - 3.03 THOMAS E. DALY, b. abt. 1921, California.
 - 3.04 JOHN J. DALY, b. abt. 1924, California.
 - 2.05 MARY FRANCES DESMOND, b. 15 Apr 1886, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, d. 3 Jan 1972, San Francisco, San Francisco, California. 163
 - + 2.06 JAMES COYLE, b. 21 Aug 1870, Ireland, d. 1 Oct 1948, San Francisco, San Francisco, California. 164
 - 3.05 JAMES EDWARD COYLE, b. 5 Dec 1904, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, d. 20 Jan 1906, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, bur. Holy Cross Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo, California. 165
 - 3.06 ZITA ROSE COYLE, b. 11 Dec 1904, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, d. 29 Sep 1982, Contra Costa County, California, 166

¹⁵⁵ Immigrated 1872. Res. 1880, Georgia Street, San Francisco, California, with family of William Desmond, b. abt. 1845, Ireland ("United States Census, 1880," database with images, FamilySearch (https://familysearch.org/ark:/61903/1:1:M6P6-KBS: accessed 19 November 2015), Dennis Desmond in household of William Desmond, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, United States; citing enumeration district 191, sheet 578D, NARA microfilm publication T9, Washington D.C.; National Archives and Records Administration, n.d., roll 0078; FHL microfilm 1.254.078). He was purchaser of funeral plot for Patrick Desmond, b. abt. 1858, Ireland, d. 13 Mar 1889, San Francisco, bur. Holy Cross Cemetery, Colma. City directories indicate a relationship between this Patrick, Dennis (1.01), and the William mentioned above, however, the nature of that relationship has not been determined. http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=105539430

http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=104864722

http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=110078930

http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=107914737

http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=112453075

¹⁶⁰ Son of Thomas and Mary Daly.

¹⁶¹ Wife of unknown Peterson.

Son of James and Margaret Coyle. http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=105440204

http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=104863960

http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=105561027

http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=112458940

http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=105566337

- 3.05 MARY MARGARET COYLE, b. 14 Mar 1921, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, d. 14 Jul 2007, Palo Alto, Santa Clara, California, bur. Gate of Heaven Catholic Cemetery, Los Gatos, Santa Clara, California. 167
- 3.06 WILLIAM E. COYLE, b. 6 Nov 1922, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, d. 6 Apr 2000, Sonoma County, California. 168
- 3.07 GERALDINE GERTRUDE COYLE, b. 28 Mar 1924, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, d. 14 Nov 1986, San Mateo County, California. 169
- 3.08 DOLORES KATHERINE COYLE, b. 14 Sep 1925, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, d. 10 Nov 1987, San Mateo County, California, bur. Holy Cross Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo, California. 170
- 3.09 ROBERT JAMES COYLE, b. 12 Nov 1926, San Francisco, San Francisco, San Francisco, California.
- 3.10 RICHARD JOSEPH COYLE, b. 23 Jun 1928, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, d. 24 Feb 2006. 171
- 2.07 DANIEL P. DESMOND, b. Sep 1887, California, d.s.p. 17 Dec 1915, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, bur. Holy Cross Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo, California. 172
- 2.08 JOHN J. DESMOND, b. 20 May 1889, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, d. 28 May 1953, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, bur. Holy Cross Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo, California. 173
- + 2.09 ELVIRA M. DOERING, b. 13 Feb 1898, California, d. 26 Feb 1976, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, bur. Holy Cross Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo, California. 174
- 2.10 JAMES P. DESMOND, b. 28 Jan 1891, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, d.s.p. 11 Sep 1966, San Francisco, San Francisco,

Mary Margaret Woodside. A native San Franciscan, passed away peacefully at home in Palo Alto with her family at her bedside on July 14, 2007. Born in March of 1921 to James and Mary Frances Coyle, Mary was the eldest of six children. A graduate of Notre Dame High School, Mary went on to earn her BA from San Francisco State University in 1942. Following graduation, she taught grammar school in Lakeport and San Francisco before taking a job in the Communications Department of Pan American World Airways. At Pan Am, Mary met her future husband, John Woodside, a flight radio officer, and they married in 1946. After several years in San Francisco, the couple moved to the Peninsula where they raised three children. John and Mary recently celebrated 61 happy years together. Mary is survived by her husband, daughters Dianne (Ed) Clark of Redwood City and Christine Bordeleau of San Mateo, and son Jack (Joni) Woodside of Atherton, six grandchildren: Christine (Paul) Vellani from Ohio, Marie Bordeleau of San Jose, Jay Bordeleau of San Francisco, Jason Clark of Windsor, Jeremy Clark of Belmont, and Kelley Clark of Redwood City, a brother, Robert (Mary Lou) Coyle of Novato, a sister-in-law, Diane Coyle of Santa Rosa, a brother-in-law Alfred (Dolores) Hons of San Carlos and many nieces and nephews. A vigil will be held at Roller, Hapgood & Tinney at 980 Middlefield Rd, Palo Alto on Thursday, July 19, at 6 p.m. with a rosary service at 7 p.m. Friends and family are invited to join a celebration of Mary's life at a Memorial Mass to be held at 10:30 a.m. on Friday, July 20, at St. Thomas Aquinas Church, 751 Waverley St, Palo Alto...." (*The San Jose Mercury News*, San Jose, Calif., July 17, 2007, n.p.). http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=152553458

http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=129941771

Wife of Alfred Hons.

http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=105159208

^{171 &}quot;Richard Joseph Coyle June 23, 1928 - February 24, 2006 Richard Coyle, passed away peacefully on Friday, February 24, 2006. A native San Franciscan, Richard retired as an inspector with the San Francisco Police Department after 30 years of service in 1978. He received an honorable discharge from the United States Army after serving in the Korean War. Richard, son of the late James and Mary Coyle. Richard was predeceased by sisters, Zita (Eric) Donati, Geraldine Hons, Dolores (Charles) Smith, and brother William Coyle. Visitation will be held at Duggan's Serra Mortuary, 500 Westlake Ave., Daly City on Wednesday from 5pm-9pm with a Vigil Service at 7pm. A Memorial Mass will be celebrated on Thursday, March 2nd at 9 am, St. Stephen Church on 23rd and Eucalyptus Aves., S.F....." (http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=44368110).

^{172 &}quot;In this city, December 17, Daniel P., beloved son of Dennis and Mary Desmond, and loving brother of Mary F., John J., James J. and Dennis Desmond and Mrs. T. Daly, a native of San Francisco. Friends and acquaintances are respectfully invited to attend the funeral Monday at 9 o'clock, from the late residence, 808 Mandell st.; thence to All Hallows Church, where a requiem high mass will be celebrated for the repose of his soul, at 9:30 o'clock. Interment, Holy Cross, by auto" (*The San Francisco Chronicle*, San Francisco, Calif.; December 20, 1915, p. 6). http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=105006099

¹⁷³ "In this city, May 28, 1953, John J., dearly beloved husband of Elvira M. Desmond, loving son of the late Dennis and Mary Desmond, loving brother of Mrs. May Coyle, James and Dennis J. and the late Daniel Desmond, and Mrs. Josephine Daly, a native of San Francisco, a member of Widows and Orphans Aid Assn., S.F.P.D., and South San Francisco Parlor No. 157 N.S.G.W. Funeral Monday at 9:15 a.m., from Gantner, Felder, Kenny Chapel, 1965 Market Street at Duboce, thence to All Hallows Church, where a Requiem High Mass will be celebrated at 10 a.m. Entombment, Mausoleum, Holy Cross Cemetery. Rosary Sunday evening at 8 o'clock" (*The San Francisco Examiner*, San Francisco, Calif., May 29, 1953, n.p.). http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=113935426

¹⁷⁴ Daughtér of Joseph Francis Doering and Ella F. Roche. http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=108077345

- California, bur. Holy Cross Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo, California. 175
- 2.11 DENNIS JOSEPH DESMOND, b. 9 Sep 1895, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, d. 14 Oct 1979, Alameda County, California, bur. Holy Cross Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo, California. 176
- + 2.12 EDITH R. VERDERBER, b. abt. 1901, Ohio, d. abt. 27 Jun 1990, bur. Holy Cross Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo, California. 177
 - 3.05 DENNIS JOSEPH DESMOND, JR., b. 1 Apr 1930, San Francisco, San Francisco, California.
 - 3.06 ALLEN LOUIS DESMOND, b. 31 Aug 1932, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, d. 14 Feb 2004, Marin County, California.
 - + 3.07 JEANNE M. NERVIANI, b. abt. 1941. 178
 - 4.01 RICHARD A. DESMOND, living.
 - 4.02 DENNIS M. DESMOND, living.
 - 4.03 KIRK L. DESMOND, living.
 - 3.07 WILLIAM JOSEPH DESMOND, b. 14 Nov 1940, San Francisco, San Francisco, California.
- 2.13 WILLIAM DESMOND, b. 11 Oct 1896, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, d. 20 Oct 1896, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, bur. Holy Cross Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo, California. 179

¹⁷⁵ http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=105543369

http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=105539431

http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=125088480

Married 1 Jun 1963, Marin County, California.

http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=105566453

- 1.01 WILLIAM DESMOND, b. abt. 1845, Ireland, d. 28 Oct 1885, San Francisco, San Francisco, Calif., bur. Holy Cross Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo, California. 180
- + 1.02 CATHERINE KELLEHER, b. abt. 1843, d. 29 Jan 1880, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, bur. Holy Cross Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo, California. 181
 - 2.01 MARY DESMOND, b. 1 Jan 1870, England, d. 4 Jan 1953. San Francisco, San Francisco, California, bur. Holy Cross Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo, California. 182
 - + 2.02 HARRY M. BREEN, b. abt. 1866, Ireland, d. 9 Oct 1915, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, bur. Holy Cross Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo, California. 183
 - 3.01 HARRY BREEN, b. abt. 1890, California, d. 19 Feb 1915, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, bur. Holy Cross Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo, California. 184
 - 3.02 MARY V. BREEN. b. abt. 1894, California.
 - 3.03 MATTHEW A. BREEN, b. 22 May 1897, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, d. 26 Jul 1996, San Francisco, San Francisco, California.
 - 3.04 PATRICK D. BREEN, b. abt.1900, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, d. 28 Sep 1933, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, bur. Holy Cross Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo, California. 185
 - 3.05 CARMEL GERTRUDE BREEN, b. 6 Feb 1907, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, d.s.p. 26 Jul 1945, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, bur. Holy Cross Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo, California. 186
 - 3.06 JOSEPH FRANCIS BREEN, 3 Mar 1909, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, d. 20 Nov 1996, San Mateo County, California, bur. Holy Cross Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo, California, bur. Holy Cross Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo, California.
 - 3.07 VINCENT IGNATIUS BREEN, b. 12 Jan 1911, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, d. 31 December 1986, Santa Clara County, California. 188
 - 2.03 WILLIAM F. DESMOND, b. abt. 1869, England, d.s.p. 19 April 1934, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, bur. Holy Cross Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo, California. 189
 - 2.04 ELLA DESMOND, b. abt. 1873, England. d.s.p. 20 Jul 1968, Marin County, California, bur. Holy Cross Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo, California. 190

¹⁸⁰ "In this city, October 28, William Desmond, aged 45 years" (*The Daily Alta California*, San Francisco, Calif., October 30, 1885, p. 8). Originally buried 28 Oct 1885, Calvary Cemetery, San Francisco, removed to Holy Cross 29 Nov 1915. http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=105566879

¹⁸¹ Married 16 Mar 1866 Clondrohid Roman Catholic Parish, Cork, Ireland (Roman Catholic Parish Records, http://corknortheast.rootsireland.ie/view_detail.php?recordid=464119&type=mch&recordCentre=corknortheast&page=1). "In this city, January 29, Catherine, wife of Wm. Desmond, a native of Ireland, aged 36 years" (*The Daily Alta California*, San Francisco, Calif., January 31, 1880, p.4). Originally buried Calvary Cemetery, San Francisco, removed to Holy Cross 29 Nov 1915 and 24 Nov 1915. http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=112363254

http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=112512900
 http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=105004439

http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=105004439

http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=125291510

http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=105340275

http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=125291012

nttp://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=105246005 http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=112512903

http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=107712606

- + 2.05 FREDERICK S. SHARP, b. abt. 1879, California, d.s.p. 29 May 1938, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, bur. Holy Cross Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo, California. 191
- 2.06 AGNES DESMOND, bap. 3 Jul 1874, Macroom Roman Catholic Parish, Cork, Ireland, d.s.p. 7 Apr 1959, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, bur. Holy Cross Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo, California. 192
- + 2.07 EDWARD GORMAN, b. abt. 1875, California, d.s.p. aft 1930.
- 2.08 MARGARET DESMOND, b. 28 Apr 1881, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, d. 16 Apr 1951, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, bur. Holy Cross Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo, California. 193
- + 2.09 THOMAS B. DEWAR, b. 24 Jun 1872, Scotland, d. 16 Feb 1951, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, bur. Holy Cross Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo, California. 194
 - 3.08 THOMAS RUSSELL DEWAR, b. 14 Jan 1899, California, d. 14 Nov 1985, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, bur. Holy Cross Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo, California. 195
 - 3.09 MARY VIRGINIA DEWAR, b. abt. 1902, California. 196
 - 3.10 WILLIAM V. DEWAR, b. 6 Jun 1903, California, d. 19 December 1970, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, bur. Holy Cross Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo, California. 197
 - 3.11 LORRAINE (CATHERINE) DEWAR, b. 6 Dec 1905, California, d. 3 Jun 1993, Marin County, California. 198
 - 3.12 JOHN EARL DEWAR, b. abt. 1908, California.

¹⁹⁰ http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=106573800

http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=106575815

¹⁹² Roman Catholic Parish Records, http://ifthf.rootsireland.ie/view_detail.php?recordid=1354727&type=bch&recordCentre=corknortheast&page=1 http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=107716564

http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=107712679

¹⁹⁴ Son of Peter Dewar and Mary Barr. "In this city, Feb. 16, 1951, Thomas B., dearly beloved husband of Margaret Dewar, loving father of Russell, William and Earl Dewar, Mrs. Virginia Burke and Mrs. Lorraine Proud, and brother of Mrs. Mary Rutherford. Funeral Monday at 8:15 a.m., from Gantner, Felder, Kenny Chapel, 1965 Market Street at Duboce Avenue, thence to St. Cecilia's Church, where a Requiem High Mass will be celebrated at 9 a.m. Interment, Holy Cross Cemetery" (*The San Francisco Examiner*, San Francisco, Calif., February 17, 1951, n.p.). http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fq.cgi?page=gr&GRid=105006146

¹⁹⁵ "In this city, April 16, 1951, Margaret, dearly beloved wife of the late Thomas B. Dewar, loving mother of Russell, William and Earl Dewar, Mrs. Virginia Burke and Mrs. Lorraine Proud, sister of Mrs. Mary Breen, Mrs. Ella Sharp and Mrs. Agnes Gorman; a native of San Francisco. Funeral Thursday at 9 a.m., from Gantner, Felder, Kenny Chapel, 1965 Market st. at Duboce ave., thence to St. Cecilia's Church, where a Requiem High Mass will be celebrated at 9:45 a.m. Interment, Holy Cross Cemetery" (The San Francisco Chronicle, San Francisco, Calif., April 17, 1951, n.p.). http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=105006147

¹⁹⁶ Wife of (Unknown) Burke.

http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=105175805

¹⁹⁸ Wife of William J. Proud.

- 1.01 CORNELIUS DESMOND, b. abt. 1790, Ireland
- +2.01 JOHANNA DALY, 1795, Ireland.
 - 2.01 MARY DESMOND, bap. 10 Sep 1814, Kilmurry Roman Catholic Parish, Cork, Ireland. 199
 - 2.01 HANORA (NORRY) DESMOND, bap. 31 Jan 1817, Kilmurry Roman Catholic Parish, Cork, Ireland. 200
 - 2.01 CATHERINE DESMOND, bap. 24 May 1823, Kilmurry Roman Catholic Parish, Cork, Ireland. 201
 - 2.01 CORNELIUS DESMOND, bap. 24 Apr 1827, Kilmurry, Moviddy, Kilbonane and Cannavee Roman Catholic Parish, Cork, Ireland, d. 27 Nov 1877, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, bur. Holy Cross Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo, California. 202
 - + 2.02 ELLEN LEARY, bap. 7 Jan 1823, Kilmurry Roman Catholic Parish, Cork, Ireland, d. 5 Feb 1889, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, bur. Holy Cross Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo, California.²⁰³
 - 3.01 CORNELIUS DESMOND, b. 19 Jul 1859, Charlestown, Suffolk, Massachusetts, d.s.p. 2 Mar 1889, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, bur. Holy Cross Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo, California.²⁰⁴
 - 3.02 PATRICK DESMOND, b. abt. 1861, Charlestown, Suffolk, Massachusetts, d.s.p. 31 Aug 1899, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, bur. Holy Cross Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo, California.²⁰⁵
 - 3.03 HANNAH DESMOND, b. 1 May 1864, Charlestown, Suffolk, Massachusetts, d. 10 Sep 1912, California bur. Holy Cross Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo, California.²⁰⁶
 - + 3.04 PHILLIP MCCANN, b. abt. 1862, New York, d. 25 Jul 1902, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, bur Holy Cross Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo, California. 207
 - 4.01 BESSIE E. MCCANN, b. abt. 1893, California.
 - 4.02 CHARLES F. MCCANN, b. 22 Jan 1895, California, d. 31 Jan 1968, Santa Clara County, California, bur. Holy Cross Cemetery,

¹⁹⁹ Roman Catholic Parish Records, http://churchrecords.irishgenealogy.ie/churchrecords/details/57a9ee0216449

Roman Catholic Parish Records, http://churchrecords.irishgenealogy.ie/churchrecords/details/f63b640217090

Res. Castlemore, Cork, Ireland (Roman Catholic Parish Records, http://churchrecords.irishgenealogy.ie/churchrecords/details/0fd1530218402).

²⁰² Res. Castlemore, Cork, Ireland (Roman Catholic Parish Records, http://churchrecords.irishgenealogy.ie/churchrecords/details/7e3f3d0220584). "In this city, November 26, Cornelius Desmond, a native of Ireland, aged 45 years" (*The Daily Alta California*, San Francisco, Calif., November 28, 1877, p. 4). Originally buried in Calvary Cemetery, San Francisco. His gravestone gives his date of death as Nov. 27, 1877 The ages of Cornelius and his wife, Ellen Leary, vary greatly in the census and other records. The ages used here are from their gravestone inscriptions (http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=105256430).

²⁰³ Married 16 Apr 1858, Roxbury, Suffolk, Massachusetts. Daughter of Patrick and Mary Haly (Roman Catholic Parish Records, http://churchrecords.irishgenealogy.ie/churchrecords/details/0901460218367). Her brother Denis was bap. 6 Apr 1825, and her sister Min (Minnie?) was bap. 12 Dec 1832. Both res. Castlemore. "In this city, February 5, Ellen Desmond, a native of Ireland, aged 65 years" (*The Daily Alta California*, San Francisco, Calif., February 7, 1889, p. 8). http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=110078920

http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=108077338

²⁰⁵ "Patrick Desmond, a barkeeper, residing at 32 Tehama street, was found dead in his bed yesterday morning. He had been on a spree for several days. The body was removed to the Morgue" (*The San Francisco Call*, San Francisco, Calif., September 1, 1899, p. 5). "In this city, August 31, Patrick Desmond, aged 30 years" (*The San Francisco Chronicle*, San Francisco, Calif., September 3, 1899, p 30). http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=155322765

²⁰⁶ "In this city, September 7, 1912, Hannah, beloved wife of the late Phillip McCann, and loving mother of Bessie, Charles, Phillip, Helen, Eugene and Grace McCann, a native of Boston, Mass., aged 46 years. A member of Golden Gate Circle No. 355, Women of Woodcraft. Friends and acquaintances are respectfully invited to attend the funeral tomorrow (Tuesday) at 8:30 o'clock a.m., from the parlors of Barry & Scully, 927 Valencia street, thence to St. Paul's church, where a requiem high mass will be celebrated for the repose of her soul. Interment Holy Crose cemetery" (*The San Francisco Call*, San Francisco Call, September 9, 1912, p. 4). http://www.findagrave.com/cgj-bin/fgc.gi?page=gr&GRid=105063110

²⁰⁷ "In this city, July 25, Phillip, beloved husband of Hannah McCann, father of Bessie, Charles, Phillip, Helen, Eugene and Grace McCann, beloved son of William F. McCann, and brother of John McCann, Mrs. P. Kelly and Mrs. Martin Fenney, a native of New York, aged 40 years" (*The San Francisco Chronicle*, San Francisco, Calif., July 26, 1902, p. 14). http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=105069117

Colma, San Mateo, California.²⁰⁸

- 4.03 PHILLIP DESMOND MCCANN, b. 16 Sep 1896, California, d. 16 Nov 1982, San Bernardino County, California.
- 4.04 HELEN MCCANN, b. abt. 1898, California.
- 4.05 EUGENE MCCANN, b. 4 Jun 1901, California, d.s.p. 13 Apr 1906, San Mateo County, California, bur. Holy Cross Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo, California. 209
- 4.06 GRACE FRANCES MCCANN, 17 March 1903, California, d. 30 Jun 1948, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, bur. Cypress Lawn Memorial Park, Colma, San Mateo, California. 210
- 3.05 MARY DESMOND, b. 4 Sep 1866, Charlestown, Suffolk, Massachusetts.

http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=105060242
 http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=105061890
 http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=87744399

- 1.01 CORNELIUS DESMOND, d. bef. 1901.
- + 1.02 JOHANNA LUCEY, bap. 7 Jun 1824, Macroom Roman Catholic Parish, Cork, Ireland, d. 1902, Macroom, Cork, Ireland. 211
 - 2.01 MARGARET DESMOND, b. abt. 1854, Ireland, d. 1907, Macroom, Cork, Ireland.
 - + 2.02 DENIS CALLAGHAN, b. abt. 1857, Ireland, res. 1911, Macroom, Cork, Ireland.
 - 3.01 TIMOTHY CALLAGHAN, b. abt. 1885, Macroom, Cork, Ireland, res. 1901, Macroom, Cork, Ireland.
 - 3.02 ANDREW CALLAGHAN, b. abt. 1888, Macroom, Cork, Ireland, res. 1911, Macroom, Cork, Ireland.
 - 2.03 PATRICK DESMOND, bap. 24 Dec 1860, Macroom Roman Catholic Parish, Cork, Ireland, d. 20 Jul 1893, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, bur. Holy Cross Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo, California. 212
 - 2.04 MARY DESMOND, bap. 16 Apr 1862, Macroom Roman Catholic Parish, Cork, Ireland, res. 1911, Macroom, Cork Ireland.. . 213
 - 2.05 ANDREW DESMOND, bap. 13 Dec 1864, Macroom Roman Catholic Parish, Cork, Ireland, res. 1911, Macroom, Cork, Ireland. 214
 - 2.06 JEREMIAH DESMOND, bap. 15 Dec 1866, Macroom Roman Catholic Parish, Cork, Ireland. 215
 - 2.07 MICHAEL DESMOND, bap. 8 Dec 1868, Macroom Roman Catholic Parish, Cork, Ireland, d.s.p. 18 May 1896, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, bur. Holy Cross Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo, California. 216
 - 2.08 JOHANNA (HANNAH) DESMOND, bap. 2 Dec 1870, Macroom R.C. Parish, Cork, Ireland, d. 10 Oct 1904, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, bur. Holy Cross Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo, California.²¹⁷
 - + 2.09 TIMOTHY D. MURPHY, b. abt. 1862, Ireland. 218
 - 3.03 CATHERINE THERESA MURPHY, b. 28 Feb 1889 San Francisco, San Francisco, California, d. 20 Dec 1984, Sacramento County,

²¹⁸ He appears to have d. bef. 1910.

²¹¹Daughter of Patrick and Johanna Lucy ("Catholic Parish Records at the NLI," Microfilm05005/01 [Macroom] Baptisms 1 Jul 1823 to 26 Oct 1843, http://registers.nli.ie/registers/vtls000634677#page/13/).

²¹² Catholic Parish Records at the NLI," Microfilm05005/02 [Macroom] Baptisms 21 Dec 1843 to 15 Jan 1881, http://registers.nli.ie/registers/vtls000634678#page/40/ "In this city, July 20, 1893, Patrick, beloved brother of Michael Desmond and Mrs. T. Murphy, a native of Macroom, County Cork, Ireland, aged 32 years. Friends and acquaintances are respectfully invited to attend the funeral to-morrow (Sunday), at 9 o'clock a.m., from the parlors of J. C. O'Conner & Co., 767 Mission street, thence to St. Rose's Church, where a requiem mass will be celebrated for the repose of his soul, commencing at 9:45 o'clock a.m. Interment Mount Calvary Cemetery" (*The San Francisco Call*, San Francisco, Calif., July 22, 1893, p. 9). Originally buried Calvary Cemetery, San Francisco, removed to Holy Cross 2 Apr 1940. http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=106524797

²¹³ "Catholic Parish Records at the NLI," Microfilm05005/02 [Macroom] Baptisms 21 Dec 1843 to 15 Jan 1881, http://registers.nli.ie/registers/vtls000634678#page/43/

²¹⁴ "Catholic Parish Records at the NLI," Microfilm05005/02 [Macroom] Baptisms 21 Dec 1843 to 15 Jan 1881, http://registers.nli.ie/registers/vtls000634678#page/49 "Ireland Births and Baptisms, 1620-1881," database, *FamilySearch* (https://familysearch.org/ark:/61903/1:1:F5YW-Q26: accessed 24 November 2015), Andrew Desmond, 12 Dec 1864; citing 0480.MACROOM.CORK.IRELAND. reference: FHL microfilm 101.099.

²¹⁵ "Catholic Parish Records at the NLI," Microfilm05005/02 [Macroom] Baptisms 21 Dec 1843 to 15 Jan 1881, http://registers.nli.ie/registers/vtls000634678#page/54/ He appears to have d. bef. 1901.

²¹⁶ "Catholic Parish Records at the NLI," Microfilm05005/02 [Macroom] Baptisms 21 Dec 1843 to 15 Jan 1881, http://registers.nli.ie/registers/vtls000634678#page/58/ "In this city, May 18, Michael Desmond, brother of Mrs. Timothy Murphy and the late Patrick Desmond, cousin of John and Andrew Buttiman, Michael Lucy of Port Costa, Dennis Lucy and Maurice P. Healy of the Potrero, Mrs. Timothy Buckley of Vacaville and Miss Maggie Lucy, a native of South Square, Macroom, County Cork, Ireland, aged 27 years and 5 months" (*The San Francisco Chronicle*, San Francisco, California, May 20, 1896, p. 14). "Ireland Births and Baptisms, 1620-1881," index, *FamilySearch* (https://familysearch.org/pal:/MM9.1.1/FPYB-2JM: accessed 4 March 2015), Michael, 07 Dec 1868; citing Macroom, Cork, Ire, reference 2:TVX7DK; FHL microfilm 101,179.).

²¹⁷ Catholic Parish Records at the NLI," Microfilm05005/02 [Macroom] Baptisms 21 Dec 1843 to 15 Jan 1881, http://registers.nli.ie/registers/vtls000634678#page/61/ "In this city, October 10. 1904. Johanna Murphy, mother of Catherine, John, Patrick, Johanna and the late Dennis and Timothy Murphy, a native of County Cork. Ireland, aged 33 years. The funeral will take place to-day (Wednesday), at 9:15 a.m.. from the parlors of J. C. O'Connor & Co.. 767 Mission street, thence to St. Patrick's Church, where mass will be celebrated for the repose of her soul at 9:30 a.m. Interment Holy Cross Cemetery" (*The San Francisco Call*, San Francisco, Calif., October 12, 1904, p. 12). http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=143304764

California.²¹⁹

- 3.04 DENNIS MURPHY, b. 21 Jun 1890, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, d. 4 Mar 1892, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, bur. Holy Cross Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo, California.²²⁰
- 3.05 JOHN J. MURPHY, b. abt. 1892, San Francisco, San Francisco, California.
- 3.06 JOHANNA MURPHY, b. abt. 1894, San Francisco, San Francisco, California.
- 3.07 PATRICK JOSEPH MURPHY, b. 5 Jun 1898, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, d. 16 Dec 1958, Sacramento County, California, bur. St. Mary's Catholic Cemetery, Sacramento, Sacramento, California. 221
- 3.08 TIMOTHY V. MURPHÝ, b. 4 Apr 1900, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, d. 10 Aug 1903, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, bur. Holy Cross Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo, California.²²²

²¹⁹ http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=23960744

^{'221} Corporal, U.S. Marine Corps, World War II. http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=104601742

²²⁰ "In this city, March 4, 1892, Dennis Murphy, aged 1 year, 8 months and 13 days" (*The San Francisco Call*, San Francisco, Calif., March 8, 1892, p. 8). http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=108316323

²²² "In this city, August 8, Timothy, beloved son of Timothy and Hannah Murphy, and brother of Catherine, John, Hannah, Patrick and the late Dennis Murphy, and nephew of the late Patrick and Michael Desmond, a native of San Francisco, aged 3 years and 4 months" (*The San Francisco Call*, San Francisco, Calif., August 12, 1903, p. 13). http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=106516765

- 1.01 JOHN P. DESMOND, b. abt. 1843, Ireland, d. 9 May 1926, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, bur. Holy Cross Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo, California. 223
- + 1.02 ELLEN (HELENA) BURKE, b. abt. 1845, Ireland, d. 24 Jan 1914, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, bur. Holy Cross Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo County, California.²²⁴
 - 2.01 THOMAS DESMOND, b. Oct 1869, Massachusetts, d.s.p. 22 Jan 1935, bur. Holy Cross Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo, California. 225
 - 2.02 MARY ANN (MAY) DESMOND, b. 4 Feb 1871, Boston, Suffolk, Massachusetts, d. 24 Sep 1925, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, bur. Holy Cross Cemetery, San Mateo, California. 226
 - + 2.03 JOHN F. SCHWAB, b. abt. 1871, Massachusetts, d. 3 Aug 1935, Napa County, California. 227
 - 3.01 RUTH SCHWAB, b. abt. 1899, California.
 - 3.02 GRACE G. SCHWAB, b. 19 Oct 1899, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, d.s.p. 25 Nov 1961, Los Angeles County, California.
 - 2.04 JOHN P. DESMOND, JR., b. 17 Aug 1873, Salem, Essex, Massachusetts, d.s.p. 30 Jun 1963, San Francisco, California, bur. Holy Cross Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo, California. 228
 - + 2.05 ANN MARGARET (ANNIE) HICKEY, b. 8 Aug 1882, California, d.s.p. 20 Jun 1968, bur Holy Cross Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo, California. 229
 - 2.06 CATHERINE (KATIE) DESMOND, b. 17 May 1875, Salem, Essex, Massachusetts, d. 9 Jun 1963, Alameda County, California.
 - + 2.07 JOHN PATRICK KEEFE, b. 3 Feb 1874, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, d. 12 October 1949, Napa County, California.
 - 3.03 ELEANOR MARIE KEEFE, b. 2 Sep 1899, California, d. 1 Dec 1956, Alameda County, California.
 - 3.04 MILDRED MARGARET KEEFE, b. 2 Feb 1902, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, d, 15 Mar 1977, Pleasanton, Alameda, California.
 - 3.05 CLETUS KEEFE, b. abt. 1904, California.
 - 3.06 MICHAEL ANTHONY KEEFE, b. 14 Sep 1905, California, d. 13 May 1961, Sacramento County, California.
 - 3.07 HOMER NICKOLAS KEEFE, b. 23 Dec 1908, California. d. 25 May 1960, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, bur. Holy Cross Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo, California, bur. Holy Cross Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo, California.

²²³ http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=107313295

²²⁴ "Entered into rest, January 24, at her late residence, 264 Collingwood street, Helena Desmond, beloved wife of John Desmond, and loving mother of Thomas, John, and William Desmond, Mrs. J. Schwab, Mrs. J. Keefe, Mrs. P. Crowell and Mrs. C. Messenberg [*sic*], a native of Ireland. Friends are respectfully invited to attend the funeral Monday, January 26, at 9:30 o'clock, from her late residence, 264 Collingwood street, thence to the Church of the Most Holy Redeemer, corner of Diamond and Eighteenth streets, where mass will be celebrated for the repose of her soul, commencing at 10 o'clock. Interment, Holy Cross Cemetery, by automobile" (*The San Francisco Chronicle*, San Francisco, California, 25 January 1914, p.56). http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=111142779

http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=105006097

http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=105054675

²²⁷ Married 27 Dec 1897, Marin County, California.

http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=106524792

²²⁹ Married 10 Nov 1913, San Francisco, Šan Francisco, California. Daughter of John Hickey and Delia Roach. http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=111143235

²³⁰ "At rest, May 25, 1960, Homer N., dearly beloved husband of Margaret Keefe, loving father of Robert L. Keefe and Grace Pfleger; a member of the Musicians Union, Local No. 6, A. F. of L. Funeral Friday, May 27, at 9:30 a.m. from the mortuary of Julius S. Godeau, Inc., 41 Van Ness Avenue near Market Street, thence to St. Agnes Church, Masonic St. near

- 3.08 JOHN PATRICK KEEFE, JR., b. 24 Nov 1910, California, d. 1 Dec 1956, Alameda County, California, bur. Golden Gate National Cemetery, San Bruno, San Mateo, California.
- 3.09 ROBERT EMMETT KEEFE, b. 21 Feb 1913, California, d. 23 Dec 1996, San Luis Obispo County, California, bur. Los Osos Valley Memorial Park, Los Osos, San Luis Obispo, California.
- 2.08 HELEN DESMOND, b. abt. 1879, California, d.s.p. 26 Jun 1925, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, bur. Holy Cross Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo, California. 231
- + 2.09 PRENTISS CROWELL, b. abt. 1875, California, d. 2 Apr 1935, San Francisco, California, bur. Cypress Lawn Memorial Park, Colma, San Mateo, California. 232
- 2.10 MARGARET DESMOND, b. 25 Jul 1880, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, d. 4 Nov 1950, Santa Clara County, California.
- + 2.11 CHARLES F, MESENBURG, b. abt. 1881, California. 233
 - 3.10 JOHN L. (HERMAN) MESENBURG, b. 20 Oct 1909, California, d. 12 Feb 1989, Santa Clara County, California.
 - 3.11 ELIZABETH A. MESENBURG, b. abt.1918, California.
- 2.13 WILLIAM DESMOND, b. 3 May 1889, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, d.s.p. 21 Jan 1943, Alameda County, California, bur. Golden Gate National Cemetery, San Bruno, San Mateo, California.
- + 2.14 ALICE G. BARRON, b. 20 Apr 1875, d. 4 May 1964, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, bur. Golden Gate National Cemetery, San Bruno, San Mateo, California.²³⁴

Page St., where a Mass of Requiem will be offered for the repose of his soul, commencing at 10 a.m. Recitation of the Rosary, Thursday evening at 8:15 o'clock. Visiting hour until 9 p.m., (The San Francisco Examiner, San Francisco, Calif., May 26, 1960, n.p.).

http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=111142886

Married in 1888. Son of Prentice and Anna Crowell. http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=87587296

²³³ Son of Herman and Augusta Mesenburg.

They appeared to have married aft. 1940. She was the widow of Thomas Saunders, daughter of Cornelius and Margaret Barron.

- 1.01 TIMOTHY J. DESMOND, b. abt. 1861, Bandon, County Cork, Ireland, d. 4 Feb 1917, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, bur. Holy Cross Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo, California. 235
- + 1.02 JULIA A. O'REILLY, b. abt. 1864, Ireland, d. abt. 27 Feb 1933, bur. Holy Cross Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo, California. 236 2.01 A SON, b. 19 Mar 1892, San Francisco, San Francisco, California. 237
 - 2.01 MARGARET MARY DESMOND, b. 13 Nov 1893, California, d.s.p. 30 Mar 1993, Alameda County, California.
 - 2.02 A SON., b. 25 Aug 1895, San Francisco, San Francisco, California. 238
 - 2.02 HELEN BEATRICE DESMOND, b. 21 Sep 1896, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, d. 16 Dec 1969, Sacramento County, California, bur. Dixon Cemetery, Dixon, Solano, California.²³⁹
 - + 2.03 ELLIS SELDREN TURNER, b. 29 Nov 1886, California, d. 29 Jul 1963, Yolo County, California. 240
- 2.03 TIMOTHY J. DESMOND, b. abt. 1898, California, d.s.p. 30 Sep 1926, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, bur. Holy Cross Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo, California.
- 2.04 HANNAH CECELIA DESMOND, b. 23 Aug 1902, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, d.s.p. 4 Jul 1903, San Francisco, San Francisco, California. 241

²³⁵ "In this city, February 4, 1918, Timothy J., beloved husband of Julia Desmond, father of Margaret M., Helen B. and Timothy J. Desmond, and loving brother of Ellen Burke, and the late Mrs. Mary Ahern, a native of Bandon, County Cork, Ireland. Notice of funeral hereafter. Remains at the parlors of Barry & Scully, 770 Valencia" (*The San Francisco Chronicle*, San Francisco, California, February 5, 1917, p. 6).

²³⁶ Married Nov 1892, San Francisco, San Francisco, California.

²³⁷ "In this city, March 19, 1892, to the wife of T. J. Desmond, a son" (The San Francisco Call, San Francisco, Calif., March 20, 1892, p. 2)

²³⁸ "In this city, August 25, 1895, to the wife of T. J. Desmond, a son" (The San Francisco Call, San Francisco, Calif., August 28, 1895, p. 13).

²³⁹ http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=46696362

They appear to have married bet. 1933 and 1940. http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=46696361

²⁴¹ "In this city, Hannah Cecelia Desmond, beloved daughter of Timothy J. and Julia Desmond, and sister of Mary M., Ella B. and Timothy J. Desmond, a native of San Francisco, aged 9 months and 13 days" (*The San Francisco Call*, San Francisco, Calif., July 5, 1903, p. 42).

- 1.01 HUMPHREY DESMOND, b. abt. 1750, Ireland
- + 1.02 MARY (UNKNOWN).
 - 2.01 PATRICK DESMOND, b. abt. 1785, Ireland, d. 17 Oct 1864, Lawrence, Essex, Massachusetts.
 - + 2.02 ELLEN (UNKNOWN), b. abt. 1789, Ireland, d. 22 Mar 1873, bur. Holy Cross Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo, California. 242
 - 3.01 MARY A. DESMOND, b. abt. 1822, Ireland, d. 21 Apr 1904, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, bur. Holy Cross Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo, California.²⁴³
 - + 3.02 WILLIAM PATRICK CHALMERS, b. abt. 1827, Virginia, d. 14 Oct 1885, Watsonville, Santa Cruz, California, bur, Holy Cross Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo, California. 244
 - 4.01 WILLIAM PATRICK CHALMERS, Jr., b. abt. 1863, California, San Francisco, San Francisco, California. 245
 - 3.03 CORNELIUS DESMOND, b. abt. 1826, Ireland, d. Oct 23, 1906, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, bur. Holy Cross Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo, California. 246
 - + 3.04 MARY ANN LENAHAN, b. abt. 1833, Ireland. 247
 - 4.02 MARY E. DESMOND, b. abt. 1852, Massachusetts.
 - 4.03 DELIA (BRIDGET) DESMOND, b. abt. 1856, Massachusetts, d.s.p. 30 May 1929, bur. Holy Cross Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo, California.
 - 4.04 JEREMIAH C. DESMOND, b. abt. 1859, Massachusetts, d. 10 Feb 1895, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, Holy Cross, Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo, California. 248
 - 4.05 MARGARET DESMOND, b. abt. 1860, Methuen, Essex, Massachusetts, d.s.p. 31 Jan 1875, bur. Holy Cross Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo, California.²⁴⁹
 - 4.06 HUMPHREY J. DESMOND, b. 6 Dec 1861, Methuen, Essex, Massachusetts, d. 17 Apr 1922, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, bur. Woodlawn Memorial Park, Colma, San Mateo, California.²⁵⁰
 - + 4.07 EDITH MARY ZOPPI, 27 Mar 1864, California, d. 30 Mar 1941, San Francisco, San Francisco, California. 5.01 CORNELIUS F. DESMOND, b. 24 Sep 1891, Washington, d. 7 Oct 1964, Los Angeles County, California.

²⁴² Originally bur. Calvary Cemetery, San Francisco, removed 1924. http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=108077343

²⁴³ "In this city, March 16, 1903, Mary D. Chalmers, relict of W. P. Chalmers, and mother of Dr. W. P. Chalmers, a native of Ireland, aged 81 years. The funeral will take place from her late residence, 1404 Page street, on March 18. Mass at 10 o'clock at St. Agnes Church. Funeral and interments strictly private. Please omit flowers" (*The San Francisco Call*, San Francisco, Calif., March 18, 1903, p. 13).

²⁴⁴ "In Watsonville, October 14, William P., beloved Husband of Mary Chalmers and father of W. P. Chalmers, Jr., a native of Virginia, aged 58 years" (*The San Francisco Chronicle*, San Francisco, Calif., October 17, 1885, p. 4). http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=105566807

²⁴⁵ He appears to have d. bet. 1910 and 1920.

²⁴⁶ "In this city, October 23, Cornelius Desmond, beloved father of H. J., C. L. and Delia Desmond, a native of Ireland, aged 80 years. The funeral will be held Thursday, October 25, at 8:30 o'clock, from the parlors of the Henry J. Gallagher Undertaking Company, 1314 Webster street, between Ellis and O'Farrell; thence to Holy Cross Church, where a requiem mass will be celebrated for the repose of his soul, commencing at 9 o'clock. Interment private" (*The San Francisco Chronicle*, San Francisco, Calif., October 25, 1906, p. 15). http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=105440255

²⁴⁷ She appears to have d. bet. 1880 and 1900.

²⁴⁸ "In this city, February 11, 1895, Jerry C. Desmond, a native of Massachusetts, aged 36 years" (*The San Francisco Call*, San Francisco, Calif. February 15, 1895). Originally bur. Calvary Cemetery, San Francisco, removed 1924. http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fq.cgi?page=gr&GRid=107914579

²⁴⁹ Originally bur. Calvary Cemetery, San Francisco, removed 1924. http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=155787344

²⁵⁰ "In this city, April 17, 1922, Humphrey J., beloved husband of Edith M. Desmond and father of C. F. Desmond, brother of C. L. Desmond and Miss D. Desmond. Friends are respectfully invited to attend the funeral today, April 19, 1922, at 2 p.m. o'clock, from the chapel of Julius A. Godeau, 41 Van Ness ave. Services under the auspices of Moose Lodge No. 257, I. O. O. F." (*The San Francisco* Examiner, San Francisco, Calif., April 19, 1922, n.p.). http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=75043798

- 4.08 ANNIE DESMOND, b. abt. 1859, Massachusetts. 251
- 4.09 JOHN DESMOND, b. 7 Dec 1863, Methuen, Essex, Massachusetts. 252
- 4.10 CORNELIUS L. DESMOND, b. abt. 1870, New York, d. 16 Jun 1934, San Francisco, San Francisco, California.
- + 4.11 FLORENCE E. NICHOLSON, b. 2 Jun 1879, California, d. 18 Nov 1953, San Joaquin County, California. 253
 - 5.02 CHESTER GERALD DESMOND, b. 13 Mar 1904, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, d. 12 April 1983, San Diego County, California.
 - + 5.03 GRETA (UNKNOWN), b. abt. 1900, England.
 - + 5.04 HELEN MARGARET EATON, b. 1 Oct 1898, Colorado, d. 16 Feb 1982, San Diego County, California. 254
 - 5.05 SHELDON N. DESMOND, b. 11 Jun 1905, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, d. 19 Mar 1954, San Jose, Santa Clara, California, bur. Los Gatos Memorial Park, Los Gatos, Santa Clara, California.²⁵⁵
- 3.05 JEREMIAH JOHN DESMOND, b. abt. 1828, Ireland, d. 19 Apr 1899, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, bur. Holy Cross Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo, California. 256
- + 3.06 MARY E. O'BRIEN, b. abt. 1834, Plattsburg, Clinton, New York, d. 5 Mar 1910, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, bur. Saint Mary's Cemetery, Oakland, Alameda, California. 257
 - 4.11 PATRICK HENRY (HENRY) DESMOND, b. 14 Jun 1854, Lawrence, Essex, Massachusetts, d. 27 March 1919, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, bur. St. Mary's Cemetery, Oakland, Alameda, California. 258
 - + 4.12 MARY RIORDAN.²⁵⁹

²⁵¹ She appears to have d. bef. 1906.

²⁵² He appears to have d. bef. 1865.

²⁵³ Married in 1898. Daughter of Goldern Nicholson and Martha Green. http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=125040195

²⁵⁴ Married 1 Sep 1945, Santa Ana, Orange, California. Daughter of Frederick R. and Myrtle Eaton.

²⁵⁵ "In San Jose, Calif., March 18, 1954, Sheldon N. Desmond, beloved husband of Mrs. Sidney Desmond of San Francisco, loving brother of Chester D. Desmond of San Diego, a native of San Francisco, aged 48 years. A member of San Francisco Lodge No. 360, F.& A. M., California Bodies Ancient & Accepted Scottish Rite, Islam Temple of the Shrine, the Islam Arabians and Lodge No. 3, H.P.O. Elks. Services Monday afternoon, Officers of San Francisco Lodge No. 360, F.&A.M. officiating. Private interment, Los Gatos Cemetery" (*The San Francisco Chronicle*, San Francisco, Calif., March 19 1954). http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=73988507

"Jeremiah J. Desmond, a old and well-known citizen, was found dead yesterday morning on the floor of his room in the Marguerite House, at 511 Turk street. Death was due to gas asphyxiation, and all the circumstances indicated that it was accidental. The deceased was a native of Ireland and about 70 years of age. He leaves a wife, three sons and a brother. In early days Desmond was a hatter at the corner of Market and New Montgomery streets. Of late years he has been connected with the local agency of the London and Lancashire Insurance Company. Dr. Chalmers, the local quarantine officer, is a nephew of the deceased. Desmond lived alone at the Marguerite House, his wife, on account of ill-health, preferring to live with two of her sons on a ranch owned by the family at Walnut creek [sic]. One of the sons, Paul Desmond, was employed for many years in the County Clerk's office. William Desmond, another son, was recently assigned to duty in the Assessor's office. The deceased retired to his room Tuesday night in excellent spirits. The appearance of the room yesterday indicated that during the night he must have been taken ill. It is thought that after turning on the gas he fainted before he was able to strike a light. The deceased was attired in his night dress and the arrangement of his business clothing and various articles indicated that before going to bed he had put things in order for the morning. Coroner Hill is certain that death was accidental. He permitted the body to be taken to an undertaking establishment. An inquest will be held today" (*The San Francisco Chronicle*, San Francisco, Calif., April 20, 1899, p. 2). Originally bur. Calvary Cemetery, San Francisco, removed 1924. http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fo.cci?page=gr&GRid=73732781

²⁵⁷ Married 5 Jul 1852, Lowell, Middlesex, Massachusetts. "In this city, March 5, 1910, Mary E., beloved wife of the late J. J. Desmond, and mother of P. H., Paul and the late Williahttp://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=73732781m J. Desmond, a native of Plattsburg, N.Y., aged 76 years. Friends and acquaintances are respectfully invited to attend the funeral today (Monday), at 8:30 o'clock a.m., from the parlors of McGinn Brothers, 1826 Eddy street, thence to Sacred Heart church, where a high requiem mass will be celebrated for the repose of her soul, commencing at 9 a.m. Interment private. St. Mary's cemetery, Oakland" (*The San Francisco Call*, San Francisco, Calif., March 7, 1910, p. 10). http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=73732939

²⁵⁸ "In this city, March 27, 1919, Henry Desmond, beloved husband of Mary Desmond, a native of Massachusetts, aged 64 years, 9 months and 23 days. A member of San Francisco Typographical Union No. 21. Friends are invited to attend the funeral service March 29 at 2 o'clock, at Truman's Chapel, 1919 Mission st. near Fifteenth. Interment, St. Mary's Cemetery, Oakland" (*The San Francisco Chronicle*, San Francisco, Calif., March 28, 1919, p. 4). http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=113422522

²⁵⁹ Married aft. 1910.

- 4.13 WILLIAM JOHN DESMOND, b. 1 Sep 1858, Stoughton, Norfolk, Massachusetts, d. 26 Feb 1909, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, bur. Holy Cross Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo, California. 260
- + 4.14 MARGARET (MAGGIE) HYLAND, b. abt. 1861, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, d. 8 Aug 1924, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, bur. Holy Cross Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo, California. 261
 - 5.06 WILLIAM JOHN DESMOND, JR, b. 1888. San Francisco, San Francisco, California, d. 18 Apr 1942, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, bur. Cypress Lawn Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo, California. 262
 - + 5.07 FREDA ELIZABETH OTTEN, b. 5 July 1889, d. 2 Jan 1979, San Mateo County, California, bur. Cypress Lawn Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo, California. 263
 - 6.01 DORIS ALIX DESMOND, b. 4 Jun 1924, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, d. 12 July 1987, San Mateo County, California, bur. Golden Gate National Cemetery, San Bruno, San Mateo, California. 264
 - + 6.02 ROBERT S. CHASE, b. 6 Nov 1924, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, d. 18 Feb 1993, San Mateo County, California, bur. Golden Gate National Cemetery, San Bruno, San Mateo, California. 265
 - 5.08 DORIS L. DESMOND, b. 21 Sep 1902, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, d. 25 Aug 1965, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, bur. Holy Cross Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo, California. 266
 - + 5.09 (UNKNOWN) SULLIVAN.
- 4.15 HUMPHREY W. (PAUL) DESMOND, b. 1859, Massachusetts, d. 19 Jan 1914, San Francisco, San Francisco, California. California, bur. St. Mary's Cemetery, Oakland, Alameda, California. 267
- + 4.16 LULU KLEIN, b. 16 Mar 1867, Carson City, Carson City, Nevada, d. 6 Feb 1890, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, bur. St. Mary's Cemetery, Oakland, Alameda, California. 268
 - 5.10 PAUL LOUIS DESMOND, b. 14 Jan 1890, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, d. 30 Mar 1890, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, bur. St. Mary's Cemetery, Oakland, Alameda, California.²⁶⁹

²⁶⁰ "In this city, February 26, 1909, William J., beloved husband of Margaret Desmond, father of William J. and Doris Desmond, and brother of P. H. and Paul Desmond, a native of Massachusetts, aged 52 years. (Los Angeles, Cal., and Lawrence, Mass., papers please copy.) Friends and acquaintances are respectfully invited to attend the funeral services tomorrow (Monday) at 9 o'clock a.m., from the parlors of McGinn Brothers, 1826 Eddy street, thence to Sacred Heart church, where a requiem mass will be celebrated for the repose of his soul, commencing at 9:30 a.m. Interment Holy Cross cemetery. Please omit flowers" (*The San Francisco Call*, San Francisco, Calif., February 28, 1909, p. 47). http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=108074055

http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=73706677

²⁶² http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=87591614

²⁶³ http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=87591608

²⁶⁴ http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=3560479

²⁶⁵ Sergeant, U.S. Army Air Force, World War II. http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=3560502

²⁶⁶ http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=106568424

²⁶⁷ "In this city, January 19, Paul Desmond, beloved brother of P. H. Desmond, a native of Massachusetts, aged 55 years. Funeral to-day (Wednesday). Services at St. Joseph's Church, 10th and Howard streets, at 10 o'clock a.m. Interment, St. Mary's Cemetery, Oakland. Interment strictly private. Please omit flowers" (*The San Francisco Chronicle*, San Francisco, Calif., January 19, 1914, p. 4). http://www.findagraye.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=115482807

²⁶⁸ "The many friends of Mrs. Lulu Desmond will be pained to hear of her death yesterday morning after an illness of several weeks. The deceased was the wife of Deputy County Clerk Paul Desmond and a daughter of Jacob Klein, a prominent citizen of Carson City, Nev. She was 21 years of age and had been married but a little over a year and a half" (*The San Francisco Chronicle*, San Francisco, Calif., February 8, 1890, p.8), "Funeral of Mrs. Desmond. The funeral of Mrs. Lulu Desmond, wife of Paul Desmond, one of the popular clerks in the office of County Clerk Davies, took place yesterday morning from the family residence, 2012 Geary street. The deputies in the County Clerk's office sent two handsome floral emblems, and a delegation from the office attended the funeral. Mrs. Desmond was an accomplished lady of quiet manner and sweet disposition, who was endeared to a large circle of friends, by whom her demise is sincerely mourned" (*The Daily Alta California*, San Francisco, Calif., February 9, 1890, p. 2). http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=73636584

²⁶⁹ "In this city, March 29, Paul Louis Desmond, aged 2 months and 16 days" (*The San Francisco Chronicle*, San Francisco, Calif. March 31, 1890, p.3). http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=73636611

- 3.07 DANIEL DESMOND, b. 9 Oct 1833, Ireland, d. 23 Jan 1903, Los Angeles, Los Angeles, California, bur. Calvary Cemetery, Los Angeles, Los Angeles, California. 270
- + 3.08 ELLEN DALY. b. 1834, Ireland, d. 11 Jul 1921, Los Angeles County, California.²⁷¹
 - 4.17 MARGARET ANN DESMOND, b. 5 May 1859, Massachusetts, d.s.p. 27 Aug 1950, Los Angeles County, California.
 - + 4.18 CHARLES DIMICK BAKER, b. 2 Jun 1856, Meriden, Sullivan, New Hampshire d.s.p. bet. 1924 and 1930. 272
 - 4.19 CORNELIUS CHARLES DESMOND, b. 9 Sep 1861, Lawrence, Essex, Massachusetts, d. 22 Dec 1920, Los Angeles County, California, bur. Calvary Cemetery, Los Angeles, Los Angeles, California. 273
 - + 4.20 AGNES E. DODD, b. 29 Jan 1865, Janesville, Rock, Wisconsin, d. 10 Mar 1927, Los Angeles County, California, bur. Calvary Cemetery, Los Angeles, Los Angeles, California. ²⁷⁴
 - 5.11 MARY ELIZABETH DESMOND, b. 11 Sep 1891, Los Angeles County, California, d. 14 Sep 1976, Los Angeles County, California, bur. Calvary Cemetery, Los Angeles, Los Angeles, California.²⁷⁵
 - + 5.12 JOHN G. CLARKE, b. 27 Dec 1894, Rochester, Monroe, New York, d. 1 Mar 1940, Los Angeles County, California, bur. Calvary Cemetery, Los Angeles, Los Angeles, California. 276
 - 5.13 PHILIP C. DESMOND, b. 23 Dec 1895, California, d. 10 Jan 1914, Los Angeles County, California, bur. Calvary Cemetery, Los Angeles, Los Angeles, California. 277

[&]quot;Daniel Desmond, an honored member of this Society of Pioneers, died on the 23rd of January, 1903, in the 70th year of his age. Mr. Desmond was born in County Cork, Ireland, October 9, 1833. Having begun the trade of a hatter, at the age of 18 he came to Boston, completed his trade, and went into business at Lawrence, Mass., as manager of the firm of Desmond Bros., in the manufacture of hats. The destruction of the factory by fire compelled him to start new, and it was at that period in his life he came to Los Angeles. Mr. Desmond came to this city October 14, 1868, and has resided here continuously ever since. Immediately upon his arrival he opened an exclusive hat and gentlemen's furnishing store, the first of the kind in the city. He continued in its active management until a few years ago, after it had grown into a large and flourishing establishment, when ill health compelled him to relinquish in favor of his son, C. C. Desmond. His widow and eight children, survive him, all residents of this city, except two married daughters. The children are C. C. Desmond, D. J. Desmond; Misses Nellie, Nora, Kate and Anna Desmond; Mrs. A. M. Shields of San Francisco, and Mrs. C. D. Baker of Arizona. Mr. Desmond was a man of probity and good repute and a good citizen in all the relations of life. As a quiet, Christian gentleman he commanded the sincere respect of all who knew him. This society extends its heartfelt sympathy to his family in their great bereavement" (*Annual Publication of the Historical Society of Southern California and of the Pioneers of Los Angeles County*, v. 5, p. 300, n.d.). http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=114012237

http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=153763463

²⁷² Married 26 Nov 1890, Los Angeles County, California. Son of Elias Baker.

[&]quot;WELL KNOWN L.A. MERCHANT DIES AT HOME. Cornelius C. Desmond, one of the most prominent and successful merchants of Los Angeles, died early today at the family residence, 958 South Alvarado street. While he had been in ill health for many months, the death of Mr. Desmond came as a shock to business men of the city and to his many friends. A pioneer business man of Los Angeles, Mr. Desmond was responsible to a large extent for the development of the Desmond store, established in 1862 by his father, Daniel Desmond to its present high standing. Prior to his illness Mr. Desmond was not only one of the most prominent business men of the city, but he was a leader in civic matters and his generosity with the various charitable organizations was traditional. He was Identified with every movement for the upbuilding of Los Angeles and was a staunch supporter of patriotic causes. His friends were found in all ranks of life. At the time of the San Francisco fire Mr. Desmond devoted a year of his time to relief work in that city. When his health failed some time ago, close friends went to the assistance of Mr. Desmond and continued the work he had begun. These men included, in addition to his brother, the late D. J. Desmond, and the late J. C. Kays, Dan Murphy and William E. Hampton. Mr. Hampton became trustee of the business without remuneration and carried out plans that placed the store organization In its present high position. Mr. Desmond is survived by his widow and one daughter, Mrs. Van Ness Clarke, and also by his mother and six sisters, Misses Nellie, Norah, Kate and Anna Desmond of Los Angeles; Mrs. A. M. Shields of San Francisco, and Mrs. C. D. Baker of Yuma, Ariz. Arrangements for the funeral were held in abeyance, pending the arrival here of relatives" (*The Los Angeles Evening Herald*, Los Angeles, Calif., December 22, 1920, p. 1). http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=150826252

²⁷⁴ Daughter of John and Eliza Dodd. http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=150826291

²⁷⁵ http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=150826931 ²⁷⁶ http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=150826863

²⁷⁷ "PHILIP DESMOND'S FUNERAL HELD TODAY. The funeral of Philip Desmond, 19 year old son of C. C. Desmond, well known merchant, was held at St. Vibiana's cathedral today. Rev. Bishop Thomas J. Conaty presided and a solemn requiem mass was sung by Father James Conaty, assisted by Fathers Heggarty and Fallon. The Cathedral was filled with friends of the family and the young man. The pallbearers were classmates who had graduated with him from the Jesuit college here last June. The remains were taken to the family plot in Calvary cemetery" (The Los Angeles Evening Herald, January 12, 1914, p. 3). http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=150826863

- 4.21 ELLEN (HELEN) THERESA DESMOND, b. 12 Feb 1863, Massachusetts, d.s.p. 18 Dec 1940, Los Angeles County, California, bur. Calvary Cemetery, Los Angeles, Los Angeles, California. 278
- 4.22 MARY J. DESMOND, b. 16 Mar 1865, Lawrence, Essex, Massachusetts, d. bef. 1870. Massachusetts. 279
- 4.23 NORA LOUISE DESMOND, b. 3 Feb 1868, Lawrence, Essex, Massachusetts, d.s.p. 1 Sep 1954, San Bernardino County, California, bur. Calvary Cemetery, Los Angeles, Los Angeles, California. 280
- 4.24 CATHERINE ELIZABETH DESMOND, b. 15 Dec 1868, Lawrence, Essex, Massachusetts, d.s.p. 26 Aug 1947, Los Angeles County, California, bur. Calvary Cemetery, Los Angeles, Los Angeles, California.²⁸¹
- 4.25 MARY A. DESMOND, b. 15 Dec 1868, Lawrence, Essex, California, d. 2 Oct 1952, Los Angeles County, California. 282
- + 4.26 ALEXANDER M. SHIELDS, b. abt. 1866, Tennessee, d. 28 Feb 1928, San Francisco, San Francisco, California. 5.12 ALEXANDRA SHIELDS, b. abt. 1891, California.
- 4.27 ANNA F. DESMOND, b. 1 Jul 1872, Los Angeles, Los Angeles, California, d.s.p. 22 Dec 1961, Los Angeles County, California.
- 4.28 DANIEL JOSEPH DESMOND, b. 25 April 1875, Los Angeles, Los Angeles, California, d. 11 Mar 1920, Los Angeles, Los Angeles, California, bur. Calvary Cemetery, Los Angeles, Los Angeles, California. 283
- + 4.29 ALICE CHRICTON, b. 18 Jan 1888, California, d. 4 Jun 1942, San Mateo County, California, bur. Holy Cross Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo, California. 284
 - 5.14 DANIEL JOSEPH (JOE) DESMOND, JR., b. 16 Feb 1909, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, d. 30 Sep 1986, San Diego County, California, bur. Holy Cross Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo, California.
 - + 5.15 CORRINE FASTRE, b. 8 Jan 1909, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, d. 7 Jan 1950, Hillsborough, San Mateo County,

http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=111634579

²⁷⁹ "Massachusetts Births, 1841-1915," database with images, *FamilySearch* (https://familysearch.org/ark:/61903/1:1:FXZ4-BR5 : accessed 11 December 2015), Mary J Desmond, 16 Mar 1865; citing Lawrence, Essex, Massachusetts, reference 181, Massachusetts Archives, Boston; FHL microfilm 1,428,036.

²⁸⁰ http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=153763546

²⁸¹ "Massachusetts Births, 1841-1915," database with images, *FamilySearch* (https://familysearch.org/ark:/61903/1:1:FXZF-FYX: accessed 11 December 2015), Cath. E. Twin Desmond, 15 Dec 1868; citing Lawrence, Essex, Massachusetts, reference 229, Massachusetts Archives, Boston; FHL microfilm 1,428,039. http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=153763660

²⁶² "Massachusetts Births, 1841-1915," database with images, *FamilySearch* (https://familysearch.org/ark:/61903/1:1:FXZF-FY8 : accessed 11 December 2015), Mary A. Twin Desmond. 15 Dec 1868; citing Lawrence, Essex, Massachusetts, reference 229, Massachusetts Archives, Boston: FHL microfilm 1,428,039.

²⁸³ "DESMOND, Daniel Joseph. Contractor and merchant. Res. 646 S. Oxford Ave.; office 307 Union Oil Bldg., Los Angeles, Cal. Born in Los Angeles, Cal., April 25, 1875; son of Daniel and Ellen (Daly) Desmond. Married to Alice Crichton in 1906. Educated in the public schools and St. Vincent's College of his native city. First employment was for Santa Fe R. R. during 1889; attended business college 1890; with Schrader & Johnson Hdw. Co. (now Union Hdw. & Metal Co.), Los Angeles, 1891-92; with L. A. Gas Co., 1893-94; in the employ of his brother, C. C. Desmond, 1895-97; formed a partnership with E. S. Shattuck in 1898, operating under firm name of Shattuck & Desmond; partnership dissolved, 1907; during this period had government contracts for providing refugees of the San Francisco earthquake with food and clothing. Became interested in public utilities and took L. A. Aqueduct contract, 1908; work to be completed 1913. Member of Jonathan, California, Country, and Athletic clubs, Los Angeles; Olympic and Family clubs, San Francisco; B. P. O. E., and Knights of Columbus. Roman Catholic (Who's Who in the Pacific Southwest: A Compilation of Authentic Biographical Sketches of Citizens of Southern California and Arizona, Los Angeles: Times-Mirror Print. & Binding House, 1913, pp. 486-7).

"WILL HOLD FUNERAL FOR D. J. DESMOND, S.F. CONTRACTOR. Funeral services will be held at 9 o'clock tomorrow morning at Guadalupe chapel, Eighth and Valencia streets, for D. J. Desmond, aged 45, a San Francisco contractor and brother of the Los Angeles merchant, C. C. Desmond. He died at his mother's home at 909 Grattan street, after a short illness. Desmond was born in this city. He received his education at St. Vincent's college. He was in charge of the relief work at San Francisco at the time of the San Francisco fire, and later directed the activities of the commissary department of the Los Angeles aqueduct. He leaves a widow, a son, D. J. Desmond jr., a brother, a mother and six sisters" (The Los Angeles Evening Herald, Los Angeles, Calif., March 12, 1920, p.B-16). "In Los Angeles, March 11, 1920, (Daniel Joseph) Joe, beloved husband of Alice Chricton Desmond, father of Joe Desmond, Jr., and brother of Mrs. Alexander M. Shields, all of this city, a native of Massachusetts, aged 44 years. Friends and acquaintances are respectfully invited to attend the funeral services at the home of his mother, Mrs. Daniel Desmond, 909 Grattan st., Los Angeles, Cal., Saturday morning, March 13, 1920" (*The San Francisco Chronicle*, San Francisco, Calif., March 12, 1920, p. 6). http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=153763595

California, bur. Holy Cross Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo, California. 285

- 6.03 PATRICIA ANN DESMOND, b. 5 Mar 1942, San Francisco, San Francisco, California.
- 6.04 DANIEL JOSEPH DESMOND III, b. 3 Jul 1936, San Francisco, San Francisco, California.
- + 6.05 LAURIE L. MICHAELS, b. abt. 1942.²⁸⁶
 - 7.01 DANIEL JOSEPH DESMOND, IV, b. 18 Mar 1964, Yuba County, California.
 - 7.02 MICHAEL A. DESMOND, b. 30 Apr 1966, Yuba County, California.
 - 7.03 PETER CHRICTON DESMOND, b. 15 Sep 1967, Sutter County, California.
 - 7.04 FREDERIC DESMOND, b. 21 Jul 1970, Sutter County, California.
- 6.05 MICHELLE DESMOND, b. 30 Mar 1940, San Francisco, San Francisco, California.
- + 6.07 EDWARD J. MATHEWS, b. abt. 1940. 287
 - 7.05 MELANIE C. MATHEWS, b. 29 Sep 1963, Sutter County, California.
 - 7.06 EDWARD J. MATHEWS, b. 2 Jan 1965, Sutter County, California.
 - 7.07 MARK E. MATHEWS, b. 10 Jan 1968, Sutter County, California.
 - 7.08 MICHELLE MATHEWS, b. 20 Apr 1969, Sutter County, California.
 - 7.09 MICHAEL G. MATHEWS, b. 1 Jun 1970, Sutter County, California.
- 6.06 LAURIE MAY DESMOND, b. 19 Dec 1943, San Mateo County, California.
- 3.09 HANORA A. DESMOND, b. abt. 1844, Ireland, d. 6 Jun 1925, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, bur. Holy Cross Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo, California. 288
- + 3.10 FRANCIS LAWLER, b. abt. 1842, Ireland, d. 8 Sep 1904, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, bur. Holy Cross Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo, California.²⁸⁹
 - 4.30 PHILIP J. LAWLER, b. abt. 1870, Massachusetts, d. 1932, California.
 - 4.31 MARY E. LAWLER, b. abt. 1873, California, d. 30 Dec 1966, San Francisco, California, bur. Holy Cross Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo, California. 290
 - 4.32 FRANCIS J. LAWLER, b. 24 Sep 1876, California, d. 31 May 1951, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, bur. Holy Cross Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo, California. 291

²⁸⁵ "CORINNE MARIE DESMOND. A requiem mass for Mrs. Corinne Marie Desmond, the wife of Daniel J. Desmond, vice-president of the Sterling Furniture company in San Francisco was held this morning at St. Matthew's Catholic church in San Mateo. Mrs. Desmond succumbed to a long illness Saturday at her home at509 De Sabla road, Hillsborough. A native of San Francisco and 40 years old, Mrs. Desmond was a graduate of Notre Dame college in Belmont. Until shortly before her death, Mrs. Desmond took an active part in the auxiliary of the Stanford Convalescent home of which she was a member. In addition to her husband, she leaves three daughters, Patricia, Michelle and Laurie Desmond; a son, Daniel, of San Mateo, and her mother, Mrs. Mary A. Fastre of Hillsborough. Funeral services were under the direction of the Crosby N. Gray company. Entombment took place at Holy Cross cemetery. Colma" (*The Times*. San Mateo, Calif., January 9, 1950, p. 19). http://www.findagraye.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=105440399

²⁸⁶ Married 23 Feb 1963, Yuba County, California.

Married 6 Oct 1962, Monterey County, California.

²⁸⁸ http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=106650447

²⁸⁹ "In this city, September 8, 1904, at his residence, 894 Steiner street, Francis, beloved Husband of Hanora A. Lawler and father of Philip, Mary and Francis J. Lawler, a native of Ireland. A requiem high mass will be celebrated for the repose of his soul at Sacred Heart Church to-morrow (Saturday) at 9:30 a.m. Friends and acquaintances are respectfully invited to attend the services. Interment private. Kindly omit flowers" (*The San Francisco Call*, San Francisco, Calif., September 9, 1904, p. 14). http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=105536120

http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=105053061
 http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=106650450

- 1.01 PATRICK DESMOND, b. abt. 1822, Macroom, County Cork, Ireland, d. 13 Jan 1893, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, bur. Holy Cross Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo, California. 292
- + 1.02 ELLEN CORCORAN, b. abt. 1828, Macroom, County Cork, Ireland, d. 1 Aug 1895, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, bur. Holy Cross Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo, California. 293
 - 2.01 TIMOTHY JOSEPH DESMOND, b. abt. 1860, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, d. 17 Aug 1937, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, bur. San Francisco Columbarium, San Francisco, San Francisco, California. 294
 - + 2.02 CATHERINE ("KATE") STEEN, b. Jun 1858, Sydney, Australia, d. 12 Aug 1901, Altruria, Sonoma, California, bur. Holy Cross Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo, California. 295
 - 3.01 WILLIAM DESMOND, b. abt. 1888, San Francisco, San Francisco, California. 296
 - + 3.02 ROSE E. MCCARTHY, b. 27 Jun 1887, California, d. 21 Dec 1959, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, bur. Holy Cross Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo, California. 297
 - 4.01 EUGENE W. DESMOND, b. 25 Sep 1915, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, d.s.p. 30 Jun 1947, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, bur. Holy Cross Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo, California. 298
 - 4.02 SIDNEY DESMOND, b. 10 Jan 1921, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, d.s.p. 12 Jun 1938, San Francisco, California, bur. Holy Cross Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo, California.²⁹⁹
 - 3.03 TIMOTHY C. DESMOND, b. 9 Aug 1889, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, d. 25 Mar 1964, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, bur. Holy Cross Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo, California. 300
 - 3.04 FREDERICK STEEN DESMOND, b. 19 Mar 1892, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, d. 23 Aug 1967, San Francisco, San

²⁹² "In this city, January 13, 1893, Patrick, beloved husband of Ella Desmond, and father of T. J., Lizzie, Katie and Dennis Desmond and Mrs. J. Taurec, Mrs. W. H. Dunn and Mrs. George Meehan, a native of Macroom, County Cork, Ireland, aged 71 years. Friends and acquaintances are respectfully invited to attend the funeral THIS DAY (Sunday), at 8:30 o'clock a.m., from his late residence, 120 William street, between Taylor and Jones, Geary and Post streets, thence to St. Mary's Cathedral, corner of O'Farrell street and Van Ness avenue, where a solemn requiem mass will be celebrated for the repose of his soul, commencing at 9 o'clock a.m. Interment Mount Calvary Cemetery" (*The San Francisco Call,* San Francisco, Calif., January 15, 1893, p. 7). Removed to Holy Cross Cemetery 18 Apr 1940. http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=74896323

²⁹³ "In this city, August 1, 1895, Ellen, relict of the late Patrick Desmond, and mother of Timothy J., Lizzie, Denny and Katie, Mrs. Taureck, Mrs. Dunn and Mrs. Meehan, and sister of Mrs. Maurice Shea, a native of Macroom, County Cork, Ireland, aged 64 years. Friends and acquaintances are respectfully invited to attend the funeral TO-MORROW at 8:30 o'clock a.m. from her late residence, 120 William street, thence to St. Mary Cathedral, where a requiem high mass will be celebrated for the repose of her soul, commencing at 9 o'clock a.m. Interment Mt. Calvary Cemetery" (*The San Francisco Call*, San Francisco, Calif., August 3, 1895, p. 13). Removed to Holy Cross Cemetery 18 Apr 1940. http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=77246248

²⁹⁴ http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=90092817.

²⁹⁵ "In Altruria, August 12, 1901, Catherine (Kate), wife of Timothy J. Desmond, a native of Sydney, Australia, aged 42 years. Friends and acquaintances are respectfully invited to attend the funeral tomorrow (Wednesday), at 8:30 o'clock, from her late residence, 244A Twelfth street, thence to St. Joseph's Church, where a solemn requiem high mass will be celebrated for the repose of her soul at 9 o'clock. Interment Holy Cross Cemetery" (*The San Francisco Call*, San Francisco, Calif., August 13, 1901, p. 11). http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=74777461 It is not clear whether her remains were moved at some point to the San Francisco Columbarium, see Find A Grave memorial http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=90092883

²⁹⁶ He appears to have d. bet. 1920 and 1930.

²⁹⁷ Married in 1911. Daughter of Eugene and Bridget McCarthy. http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=105070075

²⁹⁸ "In this city, June 30, 1947, Eugene, beloved son of Rose Desmond, loving brother of the late Sidney Desmond, loving nephew of Mrs. Grace McCarthy and Mrs. P. Deas. Funeral Thursday at 8:30 a.m., from Gantner, Felder, Kenny Chapel, 1965 Market St. at Duboce Ave., thence to St. Peter's Church, where a Requiem High Mass will be celebrated at 9 a.m. Interment, Holy Cross" (The San Francisco Examiner, San Francisco, Calif., July 1, 1947, n.p.). http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=106524783

²⁹⁹ http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=125162181

http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=108077349

- Francisco, California, bur. Golden Gate National Cemetery, San Bruno, San Mateo, California. 301
- + 3.05 CARMEL MARIE LAFUENTE, b. 16 Jul 1887, Guatemala, d. 12 Feb 1967, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, bur. Golden Gate National Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo, California. 302
 - 4.03 DOROTHY M. DESMOND, b. 27 Apr 1921, San Francisco, San Francisco, California.
- 3.06 SYDNEY JAMES DESMOND, b. 25 Aug 1895, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, d. 10 Jan 1984 Grass Valley, Nevada, California.
- + 3.07 LORETTA NORENE DWYER, b. 18 Mar 1897, California, 10 Mar 1980, Santa Clara County, California. 303
 - 4.04 JAMES PETER DESMOND, b. 30 May 1924, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, d. 1 Jul 1978, bur. Holy Cross Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo, California. 304
 - 4.05 CORINA MAY DESMOND, b. 8 Sep 1926, San Francisco, San Francisco, California.
- 3.08 MAURICE DESMOND, b. 11 Sep 1896, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, d. 14 Mar 1976, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, bur. Willamette National Cemetery, Portland, Multnomah, Oregon.
- + 3.09 NONA ELIZABETH MORRISON, b. 17 Feb 1888, Kansas, California, d. 7 Jan 1972, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, bur. Willamette National Cemetery, Portland, Multnomah, Oregon. 305
- 3.10 JAMES P. DESMOND, b. 17 Oct 1897, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, d. 29 Oct 1952, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, bur. Holy Cross Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo, California. 306
- + 3.11 MARGARET (UNKNOWN).307
- 3.14 EVA (GRACE) DESMOND, b. abt. 1900, California.
- + 3.15 JOSEPH MURPHY, b. abt.1892, California.
 - 4.06 ELEANOR MARIE MURPHY, b. 30 Jan 1927, San Francisco, San Francisco, California.
 - 4.07 CAROL ANN MURPHY, b. 26 Sep 1928, San Francisco, San Francisco, California.
 - 4.08 LOIS CATHERINE MURPHY, b. 9 Jan 1930, San Francisco, San Francisco, California.
- + 2.03 EMILY (UNKNOWN), b. abt. 1887, England, d. aft. 1940.
- 2.04 ELIZABETH (LIZZIE) DESMOND, b. abt. 1860, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, d. 14 May 1927, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, bur. Holy Cross Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo, California.
- 2.05 MARY E. DESMOND, b. abt. 1863, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, d. 9 May 1926, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, bur. Holy Cross Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo, California.

³⁰¹ Private, U.S. Army, World War I. http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=38905023

Nurse, U.S. Army, Nurse Corps, World War I. http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=3568160

³⁰³ Daughter of Cornelius Dwyer and Ellen Donovan.

³⁰⁴ Died in the line of duty, San Francisco Fire Department, 1 Jul 1978, Truck Co. No. 6,135 Sanchez Street, fall off roof. http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=106524787

³⁰⁵ Married 2 Mar 1930, San Mateo, San Mateo, California, http://www.findagraye.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=576906

³⁰⁶ "In this city, Oct. 29, 1952, James P., beloved husband of Margaret Desmond, devoted brother of Mrs. Eva Murphy, William, Timothy, Fred, Sydney and Maurice Desmond; a native of San Francisco. A member of Master Mates and Pilots Association. Funeral Monday at 9:15 a.m., from Gantner, Felder, Kenny Chapel, 1965 Market Street at Duboce Avenue, thence to St. Emydius Church where a Requiem Mass will be celebrated at 10 a.m. Interment, Holy Cross Cemetery" (The San Francisco Chronicle, San Francisco, Calif., October 30, 1952, n.p.). http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=105259780

³⁰⁷ Married aft. 1940. Her husband, James P. Desmond, res. Manhattan, New York in 1940 and is listed as "single: in the 1940 U.S. Census ("United States Census, 1940," database with images, *FamilySearch* (https://familysearch.org/ark:/61903/1:1:KQSC-S17: accessed 14 December 2015), James P Desmond, Assembly District 1, Manhattan, New York City, New York, New York, United States; citing enumeration district (ED) 31-105, sheet 4B, family, NARA digital publication T627 (Washington, D.C.: National Archives and Records Administration, 2012). roll 2626).

http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=107313294

- + 2.06 WILLIAM H. DUNN, b. abt 1861, Sacramento, Sacramento, California, d. 23 Apr 1915, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, bur. Holy Cross Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo, California. 310
 - 3.16 WILLIAM STANTON DUNN, b.1 Feb 1892, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, d. 17 Sep 1944, Alameda County, California, bur. Holy Cross Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo, California.³¹¹
 - 3.17 MARION E. DUNN, b. abt. 1891, California. 312
 - 3.18 RAYMOND FRANCIS (FRANK) DUNN, b. 29 Aug 1893, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, d. 19 Jan 1964, Napa County, California, bur. Golden Gate National Cemetery, San Bruno, San Mateo, California. 313
 - 3.19 ELIZABETH (LILLIAN) DUNN, b. abt. 1903, San Francisco, San Francisco, California.
 - 3.20 ROBERT H. DUNN, b. 5 Dec 1904, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, d. 24 Oct 1964, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, bur. Holy Cross Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo, California. 314
- 2.07 HANNAH DESMOND, b. abt. 1862, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, d. 14 Jun 1932, bur. Cypress Lawn Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo. California.³¹⁵
- + 2.08 JOHN W. TAURECK, b. abt. 1858, New York, d. 10 Sep 1910, San Francisco, San Francisco, bur. Cypress Lawn Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo, California. 316
 - 3.21 MYRTLE TAURECK, b. 30 Apr 1892, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, d. 19 Jun 1893, San Francisco, San Francisco, California. 317
 - 3.22 WALTER HENRY TAURECK, b. 15 May 1894, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, d. 18 Oct 1979 Napa County, California, bur. Cypress Lawn Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo, California. 318
 - 3.23 MILTON JOHN TAURECK b. 15 Dec 1901, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, d. 13 Oct, 1984, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, bur. Cypress Lawn Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo California.³¹⁹
 - 3.24 VIRGINIA TAURECK.
- 2.09 MARGARET DESMOND. b. abt. 1870, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, d. abt. 26 Oct 1929, bur. Holy Cross Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo, California. 320
- + 2.10 GEORGE MEEHAN.

http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=104865434

³¹⁰ "In this city, April 23, William H. Dunn, beloved husband of Mary E. Dunn, loving father of William S., Frank R., Lillian and Robert Dunn and Mrs. F. Johnson, and brother of Charles H. Dunn, Mrs. J. V. Hawley, Mrs. L. Calvert and the late George Dunn, a native of Sacramento, Cal. A member of Bricklayers' Union, No. 7. The funeral will take place Tuesday, April 27, at 9;30 o'clock, from the parlors of D. L. Kenny Co., 1652 Eddy st., near Steiner. Interment private at Holy Cross Cemetery, by automobile" (The San Francisco Chronicle, April 27 1915, p. 15). http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=qr&GRid=83301641

http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=105544115

³¹² Wife of F. Johnson.

³¹³ PFC, U.S. Army, World War I. http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=3570409

http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=105571714

³¹⁵http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=64854142

³¹⁶ "In this city, September 10, at his late residence, 4 Octavia street, John W., dearly beloved husband of Hannah T. Tanreck [*sic*], beloved father of Walter, Virginia and Milton Tanreck, and brother of Mrs. James Smith and Mrs. William Hans of Todd street, Berkeley, Frederick Tanreck of San Francisco, Henry Tanreck of Stockton, Cal., and the late Charles Tanreck, a native of New York, aged 52 years" (The San Francisco Chronicle, San Francisco, Calif., September 11, 1910, p. 53). http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cqi?paqe=qr&GRid=64854121

³¹⁷ "In this city, June 19, 1893, Myrtle, infant daughter of John and Hannah Taureck, and granddaughter of the late Patrick Desmond, a native of San Francisco, aged 1 year, 1 month and 20 days" (*The San Francisco Call*, San Francisco, Calif., June 20, 1893, p. 12).

³¹⁸ U.S. Army, World War I. http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=77246248

http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=87596247

http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=105573390

- 3.25 CHARLES HOWARD MEEHAN, b. 31 Jan 1891, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, d. 3 Aug 1952, Yuba City, Sutter County, California, bur. Woodlawn Memorial Park, Colma, San Mateo, California. 321
- 2.11 DENNIS DESMOND, b. abt. 1870, San Francisco, San Francisco, California. 322
- 2.13 CATHERINE (KATIE) DESMOND, b. 1 Mar 1875, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, d. 24 Sep 1954, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, bur. Holy Cross Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo, California. 323
- + 2.14 FRANCIS CROTHERS, b. 3 Jan 1873, New Zealand, d. 21 Jun 1953, Napa County, California, bur. Cypress Lawn Memorial Park, Colma, San Mateo, California. 324
 - 3.26 GLENDON F. CROTHERS, b. abt. 1905, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, d. 18 Feb 1931, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, bur. Holy Cross Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo, California.

³²¹ "In Yuba City, Calif., August 3, 1952, Charles H. Meehan (Desmond); a native of San Francisco, aged 61 years. Funeral Thursday at 10:30 a.m. from Gantner, Felder, Kenny Chapel, 1965 Market Street at Duboce Avenue. Inurnment, Woodlawn Memorial Park" (The San Francisco Examiner, August 4, 1952, n.p.). http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=156115110

³²² He appears to have d. bet. 1895 and 1910.

http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=105542559

Married in 1900. http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=87587206

- 1.01 BARTHOLOMEW P. DESMOND, b. abt. 1867, County Cork, Ireland, d. 28 Sep 1912, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, bur. Holy Cross Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo, California. 325
- + 1.02 NELLIE (DONOVAN), b. abt. 1878, California, d. 7 May 1927, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, bur. Holy Cross Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo, California. 326
 - 2.02 WILLIAM DESMOND, b. abt. 1897, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, d.s.p. 4 Aug 1936, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, bur. Holy Cross Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo, California.
 - 2.03 JAMES DESMOND, b. 27 Aug 1906, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, d.s.p. 2 Nov 1906, San Francisco, San Francisco, California, bur. Holy Cross Cemetery, Colma, San Mateo, California. 328

³²⁵ The 1910 U.S. census says he immigrated in 1890, but he is not in the San Francisco city directories before 1906. He was certainly in San Francisco by abt. 1897, since his son William was born in San Francisco in that year. "In this city, September 28, 1912, Bartholomew P., dearly beloved husband of Nellie Desmond, and father of William Desmond and the late James Desmond, and stepfather of Bartholomew Donovan, a native of County Cork, Ireland, aged 45 years. A member of the Riggers' and Stevedores' Union. Friends and acquaintances are respectfully invited to attend the funeral today (Wednesday), October 2, at 1 p.m., from the parlors of the United Undertakers, 2606 Howard street, near Twenty-second. Interment Holy Cross cemetery" (*The San Francisco Call*, San Francisco, Calif., October 2, 1912, p. 15). http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=74798767

³²⁶ She was the widow of Patrick Donovan, d. abt. 28 Jan 1894. Her maiden name is unknown. Her son, Bartholomew Donovan, b. abt. 1894, California, was the stepson of Bartholomew Desmond. http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=107313301

³²⁷ http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=106524803

http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=105259779